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fls Filipour 7 Mr, Stokes. The Qémmittee will come to order.

2 We will resume where we left off in the briefing.

3 '&r. Lehner. Mr. Chairman, I will only be a couple of
e 4 more minutes. An area that the 9@mmittee would want to

5 investlgate are the aliases usedﬂpy Mr. Ray, the names of'

é Galt, Bneyd, Lowmeyer and Bridgeman among others at the time
7 of the purchase of the rifle.

8 It is interesting to note that these people all live

9 in Canada. We havewGalt, Sneyd and Bridgeman, all who bear

10 similar physical tesemblances to Ray, They all liverin a

Bk very close area ou;siée of Toronto, In fact,wGalt bears the

12 same scars, hand scar, head scar, that Ray does.

13 It woulé seem that gettiﬁg the passports, the Sneyd .
el 14 passport, getting identification such as birtﬁ certificates,

15 being able to get an identification that matches his so
16 closely as the Galt scars would indicate that a rather
17 sophisticated operation was at work and this, of course, would

At
18 not fit in, as Mr. McKinney has” stated, with the background

19 of Ray as we know him, a man who has committed petty street

50 || - crimes, nothing of a sophisticated nature.

21 He  tended to get caught rather readily. SaJthis, of
47 | course, would leave.us to want to inveatigahe that whole
Egﬁ 23 area, the Canadian area. jWe tfied to get the Royal Canadian
24 Mounted Police recoras.‘:ﬁe have~beeh told that it is going
! 25 to take some weeks.
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(/] Mr. Chairman,I?.*will‘:ppepareé 1ette;o the ffomisstoner
of the Royal Canadian Mounted'Police to try to expedite these
records being sent to us, i' you would consent.
In conclusion, there aré certain items that we hawestoé.

work on right now. One, as you have already voted on,

"subpoenag that will be done forthwith.

We have requests that we will be making to you as to
the Birmingham Police Department records pertaining to the
assaaainaticgdgf ﬁr. King, particularly thei.report that we
had thatﬁigaicate& that J.B. Stoner was a strong suspect in
the mind of the (aptain of thatlrblice/ﬂ%partment, The
Memphis‘Police Department, the Memphis Shetiff's Department,
the Memphisynistxict Att&rney}s recordsare also needed.

We wantVto immediately investigate that ﬁogus éhase
and find out’wﬁ§xthe Memphis Police Department considers
that a maﬁie? of‘alight moment and does ndt'encourage us to
pursue it.

In Birmingham, we not only could speak to .the Police

Department personnel theré, get theilr records, but Mr. Davis,

;pne of our’witnesses ?? the one who tells us about Ray and

thg,guns from Aéro Marine gﬁ is there to be spoken‘to.

I woul@fﬁuggeat, Mr. chairman, that YOu direct us‘fé
proceed in that areadwé”are" réady toproceed there.

I woﬁid requésﬁ;tt01fépeak ﬁhis‘mornihg's matter, that

Mr. Chairman - consider contacts with Senater Henry Jackson

© e e it e s
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who is the‘fhairman of the Sanéte Permanent Subcommittee on

~ Investigations. Our information is that Philip Manual is

still an investigator on‘that force.

Q? I would aisp‘&dd at'thié'time‘that after reading the
analysis that we prepared of thé Justice Department,ﬁhsk'
rgrcefﬁeport, if there are any items that any of the §embers
wish us to'pay pgrticular atténtion to and add to tha;
report, if“youuwould just let mé know, that would be done
immeﬁiatalx -

7

I would ask, if there are any further questions at this

time.

gr. ﬂggigg. Mr, Chajirman?

Mr. Stokes. Mr. Devinep |

MrJgevine. Would it expedite matters if we went through
the State Department's providence, unless you have coopera-

. ofher 3gency has
tion thxough the Bureau or semephecewlkdlesrihet that-ﬁaﬂe

constant contact with the Royal Canadian Mounted Police?

Mr. Lehnexr. They éaid that they would codperate'within
a time element.

Mr, Devine. & it that time?

Qz. Lehner.  That was told to us.

T am sﬁ%éesting maybe a letter from our Fhairman which
can be delivered tothe‘woffice ﬁere might get things moving
a little quicker thaﬁ they have so far.

As far as the State Department, that would also be a
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viable area.

q» Mr. evine. You might consider prepariné a letter for
the~ghairman’a signature, not only to the Royal Canadian
Mounted P&lice; but to the State Departmént.

Mr., Lehner; That will be éoné.

with +
Mr. Stokes. Tessihe reference @€ the matter of Mr.

Manual, &E*i;ere any discussion among the members regarding
the request thét the ?hairman contact Senator Jackson'regard;
ing this?

AMr.Fitbian. My question is, I am not entirely sure 2;
although I think Mr. Lehnér indicated ;} I am not entirely
clear what you would expect the outcome of the meeting of
Mr. Stokes and Senator Jackson to be. What do you expect us
to get out of this? |

Mr. Sprg@ugyh What we would hope to achieve is that
Senator J&ékaon wquld direét Mr. Manual to cooperate with us,
anawer our questions and supply the information that we would
request.

. Mr, ?ith&an. On a voluntary basis?

Mr. Spr#gue.. Yes. ” -

Mr. Fithiaﬁ. The}eviaence‘that you are seekiné from

Manual seems of such‘great‘import, and if he has already

turned down‘thg/ﬁbunsél for the House Investigating

, o : p '
Committee, I just question whether or not A I will not vote

against it if there is a vote. I just raise the question

‘ W& Gg“& !L !
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whethér or not a casual conversation informally between the

House leadership and the Senator would be the way to go in
this.

{7 Mr.4§2£39ue. Mr. Fithian, what we are trying to do is
be cg;rte;;; to him first, before a subggena. We thought it
might beﬁﬁhe more courteous way to proceed.

Mrjbevine. it could be embarrassing to the Senator if
you serve a sﬁbgéena first.

Mr. Spragﬁe. If we just subgﬁenaed Manual he might
then say, why did you not come and see me? He is an employee
of mine. |

Mrs. Burke. Mr. Chairman, I think that(¢ounsel is
absolutely correct. I think that Senator Jackson would be
highly offended ;f we sent a subgééna without discussing it
with him. I do not know if you have to have a meeting; you
might callrhim up and indicate that we aré stuck on one area.

We have come to this point. We need the information; he

has indicated that he does not want to talk with anybody and

we thought that you would-intervene.

‘Mr. Fithian.~ I was not implying"at all that we send a
subpﬁena before we talk to the Senator. I guess what I was
trying to av01d was having to come back and discuss the
Manual case again.

Could weunot set forth a little more comprehensive

discussion with the Senator, on on informal basis, with a reque

§
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by Mr. Stokes, that he coﬁe over and talk with géunsel and,
if necessary, be followed by a subgégha. I would like to
make a:package approach to this.

Qﬁ Mr. sprague. What we would like is that the Senator

Z e ,

direct Manual to cooperate with us. We would then want to
interview him, see what he says, and report to this g@mmittee
with the view of presenting his testimony before the
%%mmittee or ﬁubcommittee.

Mr. McKintfey. Fia Gan we, under our

N
Y

e bl

rules, authorize standby subp;gnas. Srmoppmees?  For instance,
b

you do not have to have a full meeting of the majority in

order to go to step two.
N
Mr. Sprague. I am sure that a subggena can be issued

by the %ommittee that for a moment you would hold onto. I

®

dare say that for the moment we are going to be meeting again
soon anywa?. If there is a call to the Sénator in the
meantime, and we find out what has been generated, we would
be in a position to then act.

- We are keeping a record of every subgggna that is issued
Mln numerical order and frankly, if thére is no need to

- Wou |
sub%?ena him, Iwessbd like to avoid even that being on our
N4

. ‘ép".
record. -
Mr. Stokes. Who on the staff talked to Manual?
‘ Akers,
Mr. Lehner. It was Jeremy Aqjme He has just returned

to the office, He is the man,
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gyﬁyr.'ftokes. What is the feeling of the?ﬂﬁmmittee? o
Do you fe;l that I should call the Senator?

Mrs Burke. I know the Senator and I will be willing to
call. |

Mr. Fauntroy. I wonder if‘you could just bring me up
to date ;} I am sorry, I have been sort of distracted ;}
bring me up to date on the Manual issue and what you want

Senator Jackson to do.

Mr. Stgkes."All right.

Rl

’Mr.‘iehner. Manual states that he was in Memphis on

Sl olribvett Apriaﬁ 1968, that he did receive some communica-
tion stating that there was a threat on the life of a
yieutenant on the Police force of Memphis. At that time, he
was a ;érgeant, not a %&eﬁtenant. |

He states %hat he has no further knowledge, no further
recollectibn, but he also étates, the source of my informa~
tion is SOmething I do not want to‘reveal so I will not
reveal it, nor will I supply you with any papexrwork that I

might have had drawn up at that time in connection with my

“duties.

He says there is an informant that hé wants to protect
the identit?xbf. The report from Inspector Tynes from the
Memphis Police Department states that Manual was the
conduit of‘the threat and Manual has stated that a threat

came from the New Democratic Party, the Freedom Democratic
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Party.
€¥ That is in the report, the Tynes report., Manual says
he has no recollection of that and will not cooperate with
the disclésure qf +his informant, or any of his paperwork.
gr. ggga&&gg. Specificall§ our request of Senator
Jackson i;-that ;;

Mr. Lehner. That Manual give us his full recollection
of the events and that he also supply us with any reports,
paperworkwgﬁxaﬁy éort, nature or kind that will aid us in the
source o¥ the nature of the threats.

Mr. Stokes. Are you,in’that request, omitting your
ingistence of being informed as to his source?

Mr., Lehner. No; we are asking for his souxée.. We are
asking for the source. We are asking for the/substance of
the threat aﬁd as much information as he can supply.

Mr.‘Sérague; Mr. Chairman, if I cankemphasize, it is

easy for somebody to say that he conveyed information about

a threat. Frankly, one of the things we are trying to find

out, is that a legitimate thing? 1Is that something that was

- conjured up and now is becoming a blank wall beyond which

we cannot get?

If thefi'was information conveyed to him about a threat
which caused the removal of this officer, we want to find
out did he in fact get such information?

" The only way we can find out the truthfulness of that
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is for him to say who it was who told him. Then we cannot
stop there; we have to go back to that person and find out,
did you do this?

()7 gr. ﬁehﬁgr.‘ May I add one other point?
= g T

Additionally, we would 1iké to ask him what he was doing
in Atlanta and Memphis on previous occasions at the times
that his path crossed with Dr. King's.

Mr. Fauntroy. In the instance where a potential witness
refuses tovgubmit‘to an interview, do we have a subpoena

IS
authority to bring him into a forum where he must answer?

Mr. Lehner. Yeé; ’1iere are two reasons why %e want to
hterview him first. One isvto say to him, if it turns out
his information is of no value that he does not have to
spend the time and be in the public light of being present
during a‘hearing. Two, for our benefit, to check out what
he says béfore the hearing so we can ask more intelligent
guestions.

If he does not want to submit to any interview, we then

: =y
would be able to proceed to subgéena him and bring him here

cold without knowing what he is going to say.

Mr. Fauntroy. The question before us‘is whether to
subg}gna hiﬁﬁ;ithout first having requested of Senator
Jackson that he direct him to come?

Mr. Sﬁokes. To state it a little differently, what

Mr. Lehner has asked 1s that thelgbmmittee, or thelphairman
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2-117
of the ﬁgmmittee, contact Senator Jackson to see if we

cannot get compliance voluntarily from his employee prior
to any legal procedures. That is what we are discussing,
basically.

g&grggégﬁzfgz. Mr. Chairman, I ask that you do that. If
you éo né; have a problem, I do not have a problém with it.

Mr. Stokes. I will be more than glad to call him. Why
do we not dispose of it that way? I will call the Senator
and see whqﬁ,k&ndvof cooperation we can get.

Mr.“Lehner, you had another request?

Mr. Lehner. One of the areas is to go to Memphis to
interview the people involved in the alleged high-~speed
chase; to interview Eddie Montedonico, the.person who
operated the ham radio. Additionally, to go to Birmingham
to interview ﬁr:iDavis and the gaptain of the Birmingham
Police Department, and I think those are the additional
requests, as well as two letters we would prepare for you,
one to the Stéte Department and one to the Royal Canadian
Mounted Police.
| Mr. Stokes. Do you neéd specifié direction from the
Committee in oréer to pursue those? |

Mr. Leﬁg;r. Noj I just wanted to make the pommittee
aware of that, and if there were any directions the ﬂbmmittee'

wished to give to me in that regard.

Mr. Stokes. Do any mrmbers of the,ﬂémmittee want to
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comment in regard to proceeding in that direction?

9? gyr.‘ﬁgraggg. Mr. Chairman, the only thing is, we will

need approval by you, the ﬁ%airman.

Mr.»Stokes,‘ By unanimous consent, we will proceed in

that direction.

Does that conclude the presentation of the King matter?

Mr, Lehner. Yes, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Stokes. Thank you very much.,

If t?g;aJarefno further comments regarding the King
matter, ﬁé will now turn to Mr., Tanenbaum and the Kennedy

matter. -

Mr. Sprague. That ;s correct, Mr. Chairman,

Mr. Taﬁgnbaum. Mr. Chairman, I would like to ;ntroduee

to you and members of thejgbmmittee Miss Jackie Hess, sitting

to our right, ouﬁnghieflﬁeaearcher who has aided us in our
Ny assifirt deg sy, counsel Kemnelh
briefing memorandum and oux{&ﬁief Fevesbicabos Mr.ﬁxlein.
Mr., Stokes. We welcome both of you.

Mr. Tanenbaum. There are several areas that are very

fruitful for us to investigate that had been briefly out-

. 1lined to ybﬁ in the briefing membrandum. The areas of

concentration, in our judgment, are the assoclation, if any,

of Lee Harvé§ Oawald with the Central Intelligence Agency,
of Lee Harvey Oswald with'the FBI, and Lee Harvey Oswald
with Jack Ruby.

In addition, we will discuss'amme withholding of

2-118
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information by the FBI to the Warren Commission and some

by _
misleadingdthe‘FBI when supplying information to the

- Warren Commissionl

?9 With';egafd to Lee Harvey Oswald and his contacts with
the Central Intelldidence Agenay; it is fitting for us to
discuss an individual named Tony Veciana. Mr. Veciana was
- first contacted by a man named Morris Bishop who répresented
himself as béiﬁg a representatiéeVof the Central Intelligence
Agency.vﬁmmﬂgdw

The purpose-of Mr. Bishop's relationship with Mr.
Veclana was to have Mr. Véciana assassinate Fidel Castro.

So, from 1961 until sometime in 1973, Veciana was working
for Morris Bishop. There weré tﬁo attempts on Mr. Castro's
life by Veciana in Cuba.

Vecianaﬁknég Castro. He had worked with him when
Castro waéffightipg in the revolution, duting the revolution..
Ianact,'he aéayed in Cuba after the revolution, working in
a bank. |

Both of these atteméts on Mr, Castro's life, of course,
fwere-notksﬁCCeséful and Veciana, after the second attempt,
fled Cuba and wént to Miami. From Miami,‘he went ﬁo Puerto
Rico. 1In P&gito Rico, he was directed by Bishop 7? the
CIA contact*%%Vto form‘a_gxoué called Alpha 66,

‘Thevgeneric reaéonihé for the name Alpha 66 was Alpha

was the first letter of the Greek alphabet; therefore, this

g o 5%
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would be the first anti-Castro group to repatriate the

. thal
2 Island. The 66 represented possibly $669,000” %@uld be

3 raised to support the group and there would be 66 different

4 I successful 1and;ngs and 666 men would be recruited.

5 gﬁ Accordingly, they named this group Alpha 66.

é " There were many anti-Castro groups that were operating

7 prior to the assassination and after the assassination.

‘8 None of these groups ;; none of‘the;information with regard

9 to the ang%:ﬁa&tié group activity as it related to the

10 assassination or, for that matter, the pro-Castro connection
-1 between Lee Harvey stald'and other individuais who might

12 have had a motive tO‘assassinate the Presiﬁent was ever gone
13 into by theAwarren Commission.
14 Now, Veciana, up until 1971, aé late as 1971, was

1% contacted in Bolivia by Bishop to assassinate Castro in

16 Chile. Again, the attempt was unsuccessful. However, the

A7 person with whom Veciana was to assassinate Castro was an
18 individual named Louis Posaqg. Posaqg, you will recall, was
19 | recently indictéd for the October, 1976 bombing of the

20 || - Cubano Airlines plane. He was in@ictéd and is being held

21 in Cafacas, Venezuela now. The person he was indicted with
.ﬁ"‘ « Bﬂ5¢A¢
2 was a fellow by the name of Orlando Besh.
Posch . :
23 Bosh is a Cuban exile who had dealings with E. Howard
Bosch

24 Hunt, and it was Beeh who formed a group called Cuban Power.

25 There are many different names of groups operating for the
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! same purpose. E. Howard Hunt supplied this organization

2 $15,000 and the purpose of his donation was to aid this

3 'gjioup in certain covert terrorist activities throughout

ar 4 || Latin America.
5 %7gra. Burke. May I ask you one question? When was this

6 | airline bombed?

7 Mr. Tanenbaum. October, /776.

8 Mrs. Burke. Was this the éixline that had some students

) uy - V .

] from GH¥kana on—the airlines and it became an international
aﬁ""*

10 It inciaeﬁt #nd they found the phone number of someone from
N >the Americanaintélligence community?
12 - Mr. Tanenbaum. I do not know of the incident you are
513 referring to.
14 Mrs: Burke. October 1llth?
15 Mr. Tangﬁbatm. I am informed that we believe that is
16 the case, 'We haée not verified it yet. i will stand by
A7 my answer} I do not know the answer to your gquestion.
18 Mrs. Burke, Thank you very much.
19 | . Mr. Tanenbaum. The real significance of Veciana, as
20 ,}af as we are concerned in our inveétigation, is not so much
V21 that he was,con£aeted by a CIA person to assassinate

2
2 Fidel Castrcf'that is a matter for other people to be involvéd

24 However, Vécianﬁ met with Bishop in Dallas, Teﬁal in

25 August of 1963. There he was intﬁbduced to Lee Harvey Oswald.,
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ﬁ?Therevare really three significant times for Veciana

2 in this case. The first is in August of /463 he, with Bishop,
3 met Oswald. The second is that immediately after the assas-
(ﬂ , 4 sination,’Bishép asked Veciana to contacf his céﬁsin,
) 5 Guillamo Ruiez, who was a membe¥ of Cuban Intelligence

6 working in Mexico City. He asked Veciana to coﬁtact his

7 cousin and have his coua}n say, for a fee, that his cousin
‘8 and his wife, ﬁuiez's wife, mat{with Lee Harvey Oswald when

b4 Oswald a;iggadiy‘ﬁent to Mexico City.

10 Thi;; in fact, did not occur, because Veclana did not
11 | approach his-cousin with the request of Bishop.

12 The‘third tie=in wigh this case is that shortly after
13 the assassination of the President, a fellow by theiname

14 of Cesar Diosdadp, working as a yﬁatoma }gent in Key West
15 who was an.aﬁmitted CIA operative, pald by the Central

16 Intelligeﬁée Agehcy, his jdb was to clear people coming in
7 and out of Key West to Cuba and back.during the time the
18 CIA was having covert operations from the Florida Ke}s

19 into Cuba,

L]

0 I - Cesar Diogdado, who is now in california and whom we

21 would very much like to speak with, contacted Veciana and

A

&
72 || asked Veciata what his involvement, if any, was in the

23 assassination. .
24 Veciana was very concerned that Diosdado, that he knew

25 'to be a CIA agent, as everybody iﬁ*the Cuban community knew
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"him that he had approximately‘zgﬁ to tyéi&e names of indi-~

Veciana failédd, it was brought to light to Bishop that

have not, bécause of various problems that we have, but we

16

at that time was being questioned and Diosdado simplyassured

viduals whom he was routinely questioning about the assassina~
tion.

QVIt is very‘significant that this fellow, who was a
CIA front man, operating as a)fﬁstoms/XEent, would be ques~
tioning Veciana about the assassination when none of this
information évéi went before the Warren Commission and the
authoriti:g;ﬂitheﬁhat kind of inquiry.

Diosdado is a very important person for us to speak'to.'

In 1971, when the last attempt on Castro;s life by

Veciana and biosdado were élanning to blame this attempted
assasgsination in Chile on'the Russians., Inxa&;doing, they
tried to have s;%e phony papers drawn up, some documents as
well as some photographs,‘dépicting Peoplé in places where
in fact they wére not. |

That becomes very significant for us, because thére is

an area of investigation that we have to get into that we

need some photographic experts to look at a photogréph of
Lee Barveyﬁqggald that appeared on Life yégazine where, you
recall, he waslholﬁing the carbine rifle 19 his hand and a
Marxist magézine in-hiaeother hand, and ag::at'his belt,

he had a pistol.
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S

57 That was a very inc;iﬁin;tlng pilece of evidence against
Lee Harvey Oswald. That photograph allegedly was taken by
his wife, His wife indicated that she only took two phdto-
geabhs. -During'Senator Schweiker's investigation, a third
p hotograph surfaced, and that wés last year.

" Experts have. indicated that an analysis of that photo-
graph would reveal that from the lower chin of the body that
appears in the bhotogzraph, from the lower chin down through
the rest_eg,thé bbdy is, in fact, mt that of Lee Harvey
Oswald; éimply the face of Oswald superimposed on another
body.

We have seen an ana;ysis of this during the time we
have been operating. In fact, you do notice that there is
a break and it is an area that we must get involved with
to find out if,,in fact, we can show conclusively that there
&as some sﬁperimposing of Oswald's head on the body.

I mﬁst note, when Oswald was arrested, he was shown
this photograph because the photograph was very prominently
placed in a garbage can in the garage on the top, face up.
| When he ldoked at the photograph, he sai@f?hat is ny
face, but it is not my body£3 |

Tying'ﬁﬁat into the Diosdado-Veciana notion on trying
to blame the 1971 attempt on Castro's life on the Russians

and trying to use this type of technique, you have to do a

little bit of mental gymnastics. Nevertheless, this comes
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-right back home to roost for us in our investigation. We

have to get involved'in that kind of analysis of the photo-
) imeloded

99 This group, Alpha 66, we have found, ggain%}peOPIe who
were‘involvéﬁ in the Watergate épisode, namely Frank Sturgis
and E. Howard Hunﬁf were active with that‘group'in'miami.
There were really three major areas where Alpha 66 operated:.
Miami, New Orléans and Dallas.

Therswyaa”i pﬁlice report in Dallas and that repott made
its way té the Warren Commisgsion that Lee Harvey Oswald was
attending meetings of Alpha 66 in Dallas; bqt.again, this was
never pursueqﬁa-iafgis‘gets us into the findings and
reVelations‘oﬁ thefSchweiker Committee when it was discovered
for theAfirBt tige'that in fact at the time the President was
assassinated, aﬁﬂindividual named AMLASH, who was:supposed

to assassinate Fidel Castro, was, that very dayaﬁreceiving

s e o E S o i,
44444
e

a poison pen apparatus to kill Castro.QDéﬁgfember 22, 1963,?

0f course, this wasAneverAgiven to the Commission. Those
individuals involved with the inveétigation, namely the FBI
fieldnpersans, the'Central/Intalligenéé Agency field persons,
the Secret Service, have teatified that had they knowh:that,
the whole thfggt of the investigation would have gone in
different d#ﬁaetians.' |

Mr. Féﬁntroy. Before you leave the Veciana guestion and

go to the AMLASH question, I just wonder how do we know all
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that you have under the heading "Lee Harvey Oswald-Central
Intelligence Agency." How do we know about the Alpha-66,
the Veciana, the discuaaions“WithaHunt? N

ﬁ} Is tﬁis a:part of the Senate/éelectjﬂ%mmittee?

Mr. Tanenbaum. No. . Veciana never testified before the

R

Schweikeéiﬁﬁbéommittee. We have other witnesses down in
Florida who have given us this information.

Mr., Faunﬁr&y. You have witnesses? Good.

On t&ﬁﬂcomméht; "That is my face, not my body," what
is our soﬁxce of information on that?

Mr.TTénenbaum. Fromuthe notes of the'inferview with
Oswald, tke statements hg made after his arrest.

Mr. Fauntroy. Whose notes?

Mr. Tanenbaum. The officers who interroéated him.

Mrs Fauﬁtroy. I see. So we do have some notes. Did
we get thdée notes from theﬁ? |

My. Tanenbaum. No. Just.so it is clear, Oswald was

questioned for a very long period of time intensively for

ovar,tzé;?e hours, and in-this case, involving the President

.of the United States, there was no sténographer present, as

there is here, as there is in most major ditiea whén'you go
out and talﬁ’%o a defendaﬁt, one who is accused of a crime,‘
you usually have a sténqgfaphef present.

'Thereﬂwaa no taperecording of any of these conversa-

tiong, no contemporanecus noteg taken. Any of the notes‘that
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.although £h%££;en years ago he gave little credence to any
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appeared g} and,‘in fact, are copies that are presently over
in the Archives 73 were notes made after the fact. It is
from that source material that we know what happened as
far as théAqueétioning of Oswald is concerned,
Q?:gr.‘zfggfﬁéy. That is preéisely why I asked the

question. I wondered how we got that information when we
knew there was no recording, no notes that I knew of that
were taken a£ ﬁhe long, tvégge-ﬁour interrogation.

Mr. McKinﬁey: Will the gentleman yield, just on that

N

Mr. Fanntroy. I will yield to the gentléman from

Mr. McK;nney. Did they ever explain why there was never
any recording ogﬁtranscriptien of this testimony?
Mr.-Taneﬁbéﬁm. on Féﬁrﬁaxyb7;‘i§77;‘formar Police Chief
éurry haa a press release that there wafe‘many foul-ups
in the investiéation, that they did not have any money to
purchase taperécorders;'l,might add that-Curry in this

press conference, carried over the UP wires, indicated that

suggesﬁion of the conspiracy, today he is not so sure and
he does not“ggree thagﬁhe accused assassin, Lee Harvey
Oswald, was acting. on hisvbwn ihi#iative.

That ia the man who;wés in charée of the investigation

in Ddllas.
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‘;’7 Mr. Fauntrey. 'Who 18 ¥nley !
£ ——

o)

Mr. Tanenbaum, Former Police Chief Curry, presently
retired.

Mr, Stokes. Mr. Preyer?

Mr, Pfeygr; Is Bishop alive and available?

-Mr., Tanenbaum., We do not know whé Morris Bishop is.
We do nob‘believe that that is his real name. We believe
that is the name that he used as an alias when he contacted
Veciana. _

e ’ .
‘We would very much like to f£ind out where he is,

‘indeed.

Mr., Preyer. Along the lines that Walter was asking,
you state some facts heré, some pretty startliing. One that
Lee Hérvey Oswald was seen leaving the office of Aléha 66
in 1963. ,In'Auépst,/763, Veciana was called for a meeting
with Bishop. Bikhop arrived with Oswald.

What is the basis of those facts?

Mr. Tanenbaum. To answer your guestion, Mr. Preéyer,

there are four exhibits that are attendant to the Warren

;Commission hearings gngq éxhibits,ﬁ”egﬁiééé* volumes that

indicate that Oswald, in fact, attended meetings of the
Alpha 66 heaﬁﬁuartets in Dallas.

There are many people who put Lee Harvey Oswald with
anti-Castro Cubans, rabid anti-Castro Cubans in New Orleans

and Dallas,
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2 of that information. He is presently in Miami. He, I am

3 sure, will come forward and talk to us z} at least in execu~
€ s 4 | tive session.
3 Mr. Thone. Were there not other allegations that

gt

é Lee Harvey Oswald was trying to align himself with Castro?

7 Mr. fanenbaﬂm.V Yes. There is evidence, and there is
8 a motion picﬁufe'to memorialize the fact that Lee Harvey
9 | Oswald wasipgaaihé out literature for Fair Play for Cuba
10 Committeéf
m In the briefing memofanduﬁ, sir, you will note that
12 we discuss that,Aand along that line, it is very significant
RE involvemenﬁ;, Hewwas the énly member of the Fair Play for
(é?a 14 Cuba Committée in New Orléans. There is a card liaging his
.15 | name, Lee HarﬁeéEOSwald, as a member, The/ifeaident of
1 thel}%aociéﬁionAis one A.'J; Hidell. That is his own
17 ali%s.

18 The headquarters was 544 Camp Street in New oriéans.

19 That is the same address where anti-Castro Cubah groups were
20 ;ioﬁged aﬁﬁ,'innfact, on August 9, 1963, Oswald was handing

out these leaflets and he got involved in a fist-fight with

1
a | One Carlos Bginguier.
23 Carlos Bringuier, we have learned, was befriended by

2 Oswald several days prior to August 9. Bringuier is an ¢
. | ’ . . » }t A
— g5 |l anti~Castro Cuban, a leader of the student movement called
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1 |which was thebrainchild of and key. supportes of this group,

2 BE. HoWward Hunt,

3 Q?Bringuier‘éot into a fight with Oswald and in fact,
(f;; ‘ 4 later on, oh August 1l6th I believe, Oswaxd then again

5 | hdarided out literature and there'ggain were cameras out
é there. |
7 We dare say that Lee Harvey Oswald was not the most
8 notorious pro-Castroite or well~known figure to require the
9 media to &g&pﬂﬁiéﬁur&s of him when he handed out leaflets
10 on a corﬁér in New Orleans. We have found out that it was
i | Bringuier who called the media to have this £ilmed.
12 Stand¢ng next to Osvald in this film is a fellow by

13 the name of Manuel Garcia Gonzalez. He is standing right

14 next to him. His head is as,elosé as my head is to Miss
.15 | Hess'.

16 Manuel Garcia Gonzalezuis a member of the No Name Key
A7 Group, a paramilitary group funded by the CIA oﬁe;atiﬁg éf%
18 the No Name Key on Key West. We have photographs of~the

19 | group actually in training. There is a picture of Manuel

20 | -Garcia Gonzalez.

21 The purpose of this group was ;o act covertly and land

e
A

22 in Cuba.

7 8o again, .there Were’other‘pecpmeinvnlved in that group
2% that we will be expecting to play a key role as far as the

25 FBI was concerned with this invest}gation.
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would have changed their entire course of investigation, is

that on the record?

Mr.ﬂéanenbaum.v The desk clerk ofvthe CIA is on record
before the Schweikerfﬂbmmittee.' You can find that in the
book filed by the Schwéikér Zommittee Keport.

Mr. Stokes. The secorid bell has rung. I suggest that
we go over aﬂd véte. The vote is on the previoug question,
and then :EﬁtﬂWENdee right back.

[% ggief recess was‘takqui

Mr. Stokes. Thesﬂbmmitteevwill come to order.

Mr..Tanenbaum, we come back to you.-for a continuation
of your briéfing presentation.

Mr. Tanenbaum. Yes,‘sir.

Before wé leave off on Mr. Veciana, I would like to note
that he was asked by Morrié Bishop to infiltrate a group
called Cellula Fantasma. The purpose of the group‘waséto

drop deaflets over Cuba, the anti-Castro types of leaflets.

. The reason I introduce this, Veciana was introduced

,io this Qroup by Julio Lobo. He was the owner of: the bank

ﬁagxe‘Veciané wérkéd wﬁen he was in Cuba.
Vecianéf;uspeqts, in trying to track down who Bishop

is, it is possibly gylio Lobo or another gen£leman by the

name of F;esque,who,isjpresently iﬁ Berkeley, Cali%,nuiu

teaching at my alma mater,who introduced Veciana to Bishop:
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Lobo is presently in Spain.i tw!
Q?In order to find out who Bishop is, we would have to
speak to these individuals,
This group, this Fantasma group ;}

Mr. McKinney. Was Bishop in fact an operative of the

i B e A R S
- e

CIA7?

Mr. Tanenbaum. We do not know the answer to that.

Mr. McKinhey. Could we know by checking the CIA files,
or is thatﬂpayond the purview?

Mr.ﬁfanenbaum. Certainly that would be an investiga-
tive area. That is something we should look at.

Mr. Stokes. Let me ask this.

On page 3, you say as late as 1971; Bishop dirgcted
Veciana to kill Castro in'Chile. Where do we get this
information? B

Mr. Tanenbaum. From‘Véciana.

Mr. Sprague. I think, Mr. Chairman, the{ﬂbmmittee should

note that Veciana is not only alive, but there is a good

contact between Veciana and a member of our staff, and that

the information that we have been givén is what Veciana has

told the membervof our staff.

Mr. Thoﬁg. Mr. Sprague, I am now thoroughly confused.
Mr. Preyer and I spent one Saturday afternoon taking testi-
mony from Phillips.% I thought that he told us that Oswald was

down in Mexico Citytrying to go to Zuba or Russia, that the
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thrust of his testimony was that/ﬁ;;;EQ\Ezs/Gawald wag 80
2

pro~Castro.

§?How does this figure into this picture?

Mr. Sprague. It raises questions as to whether or not

L -

-y
Oswald was one, being a“double ‘agent; second®y, that he

’ specifically in one vein was doing something underkorders
’ from the other camp.
VB Jumping i&ead a little bit ﬁ; and Mr. Tanenbaum will
i get 1nto*f€"£; one of the things that has come to our
0 attention more recently from Mr. Phillips, if you recall
1 Phillips related how they had{
1 }and picked up this tape of a conversa-
(éyé -8 tion between Oswald agd the people in the Russian Embassj
. ‘ and that that tépeiJQas destroyed by the CIA‘;} not will~
o fully, but they were reusing the tapes and that this had
16 5aen doné prior to the assassination of Preéident Kennedy,
A We have just come across ; memorandum by J. Edgar
'8 Hoover where in his memorandum to the Secret Service he is
" uaavising'éhe Secret Service that FBI agents listeg?;o that
2 ’tape from Mexiép City of the person. purporting to be Oswald
A after the aﬁpassinatioh 6f‘President Kennedy and those
; } 2 FBI agents %ho were then familiar with Oswald's voice 7; he
Qﬁ? B was under arreét at the time ;} said that the voice on the
24 ’ o ' o

tape is not Oswald.
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§?’§rs. Burke. Will the gentleman yield for one moment

2 | on that point?

3 Mr. Thone. Certainly.

Mrs. Burkg, ;At,a~previoua%brigfing; there was some
5| discussion of a radio debate of Lee Harvey Oswald and

Vé someone and I gather that that tape is still avéilable and
7 | members of-thelgommittee have listened to that tape of a

8 radio debate. They did not listen through you, but through

g 9 I some other soufce.
N
10 Mr. Tanenbaum.. Since I have been here, since December

" 6th, we have-not heard that tape. It is a debate between

12 Oswald and the gentleman I mentioned, Carlos Bringuier.
- 13 Mrs. Burke. Which'side is Oswald on?
ﬁdi 14 Mr. Tanenbaum. The pro-Cuba side, Fair Play for Cuba.
15 Mrss Burke, - On the pro-Cuba side in that radio debate.
16 ‘ Whena§as that radio debate?
7 Mr. Tanenﬁaum. The summer of/763, after the August

18 episodes that I just related.

19 - ‘Mrs. Burke. He and Bringuier, then, engaged in a radio

20 || -program?

21 - Mr. Tanenbaum. Yes.
o
Y] Mr. Fatntroy. Has staff talked to Robert Morrow?
23 Mr, Tanenbaum. He has been here and he spoke to Mr.

24 Sprague and he has spoken to thelgentiéméh:investigating

25 | Martin Luther King. I have not personally talked to him.
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% do ‘

G} Mr. Stokes. If there are noWewmmy further questions on

g,

this point, ycu may proceed;

Mr. Tanenbaum., On the matter that you raised, Mr.
Thone, on'éages 10 through 12 of the memorandum; last we
have Mr. Veciané.

‘This group that was dropping these leaflets that he

was asked to infiltrate and:get involved with had, as its

‘ééﬁssez, Frank Sturgis. Another fellow by the name of

Pedro Diafm }anﬁ‘ wéas in ¢hargef military operations.  They
were botﬁwinvolved with Castro during the revolution and
d efected again from Cuba.

E. Howard Hunt, in his book, "Give us This Day,"
writes about individuals who weré dropping leaflets. The.
heroes are these two individuals. He, by name, mentions
Lanz. He doeé not mention the other gentlemen. The other
fellow we know to be Frank éturgia.

Lastly, what is significant about Veciana in addition
to all that we have discussed about him is that from ﬁis

own mouth, he indicates that he was known by our government

to be what we would label as a known terrorist, from his

"own jargon, yvet he was hired by the State Department to work

in Bolivia fg} the Agency for International Development.
It was while he was here, allegedly as a consultant,
yet acting covertly, againvthrough the direction of Mr.

Bishop, that he remained there and launched his last attack
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R against Castro in Chile. .There are records to indicate that

2 | indeed Veciana worked for the State Department in Bolivia.

3 %? Now, just passing over the material that waa,withhéld
(w . 4 from the Warren Qommission, namely the AELASH operation that
i s | was brought to light during the.Scﬁweiker investigation,
6 on May 7,1976 the testimony before that ommitteé from the
7 desk off;cer inﬂicatedjéi and I will quote, the question
g | to the desk officer who was the coerdinator.of the CIA's
(9 internal invggbigéfion of the assassination. He was asked

*ww‘!“
10 this question.

n "Question: 'Did vyou know that on November 22, 1963
}é about thé time Kennedy was assassinated a CIA case officer

13 was offering a poison pen to a high-level Cuban to use to.

(Ji; 14 assassinate Castro?'
s “Answgr:v 'No; I did not.'
6 "Question: 'Would you draw a link, in your mind, between

- that and the Kennedy assassination?’
8 "Answer: 'I certainly think that would become an

19 absolutely vital factor in.analyzing the events surrounding

20 the Kennedy assassination.'®

. . ? . R -
e The/éammittee then,a- and I have incorporated that on

3 i
22 | page 5 of théfmemo:andum 7 makes the statement about the

- fact that high-level afﬁicers probably knew about AMLASH,

2 these*operaﬁions; covert oéerations, but for some reason

25 did not~pass them on to the people actually involved in
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invesgtigating the assassination.

z?Let us discuss Lee Harvey Oswald and the FBI. There

came to light during the executive session meeting of the

Pal
[ L1
4

Warren Commission in Janvary, 1964, from Wa%ngr Carr, then
/Xitorney eneral of the State of Texas and his ghieffﬁbunsel,
Leon Jaworski, that they had information that Lee Harvey
Oswald was a paid FBI informant.

They, tﬁé Commission, held an emergency meeting. The
facts wergw;aiﬁ“oﬁtcallegedly supporting the fact that Oswald
was an FBi informant. It was determined at the first meeting
that this should obviouslf be investigated. What would be
the best course of action?

The best course of actionwould be to talk with all of
the agents invo;yed and conduct a thorough investigation.
They, the Wafren'Commission, then had a second meeting.

At this meeting, they thought that a‘thorough investiga~
tion of this matter would offend the Director, J. Edgar
Hoover, and it was detefmined that they would ask Mr. Hoover
whether or not Lee Harvey Oswald was an FBI informant and
,hr. Hoover told the Commission as far as he knew Lee Harvey
Oswald was no£ én FBI informant. That is what happened with
that iniestig;tion with the Warren Commission in their
investigation to determine whether Lee Harvey Oswald had

any FBI connections,

Therxre was a fellow by the name of William Walter, an
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he worked there from 1961v§§gj 1966, He had stated that

-

%%;; days before the assassination the FBI sent a teletype

to his office and they reported that there was a conspiracy
to assassinate the President when he went to Dallas, on his
proposed trip to go to Dallas.

Qyﬂe claims after the assassination this material indica-~
ting that President Kennedy would be assassinated by a militan
revolutionagngroup in Dallas was destroyed. He himself
typed ougwé copy of the teletype that he has and the FBI
has denied that this teleﬁype has ever been sént.

This is an area that we have to get into and find out
whether we can 2} whethef he is telling the truth.

There is also anothei connection of Lee ﬁarvey Oswald
with the FBI. éﬁat comes from an informant from the FBI.
That brings £0 light an FBI agent called Warren deBrueys.

Mr. Fithian. May I interrupt before you go on?

This William Walter is whére now?

~ Mr, Tanenbaum. In Ehe Midwest, working for a bank.

Mr. Fithian. He would be willing to come and testify
to this effect?

Mr, Taﬁéﬁbaum. If he were given a suéégzna, it is our
judgment he would come forward., When he obtained this job

at the bank he was sﬁecifically asked not to discuss the

material that we just talked about here because of pressures

t
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and publicity and all of the other attendant problems that

might result to the bank where he is working.
grﬂowever, if we give him a subpoena, there is a likeli~
hood that«he will come forward and tell us, in substance,

what I haVE’inéicated.

- Mr, Fithian. Mr. Chairman, I keep trying to identify
those items which could be made public and not jeopardize

further investigation.

Mr. Tangnbauﬁ, is it your professional judgment that
a.W“&‘ '

this is one of those?

Mr. Tanenbanm.~ In aﬁawer to your question, Mr. Fithian,
I would say no. The regsan‘is that at this stage we have
not inveatigated this ﬁat£ér to aetermine whether or not,
independently, we can pro&e that a teletype iﬂ fact was
sent, so thatvig;some manner when we confront the FBI we
would have;sémething indepehdent to show them that, in fact,
there was such a teletype.

‘We have talked to o£her individuals that were in the
field office that might héve also éeen the telétype‘

When i talk~about this fellow, it is coming from him.
We have not had a chance to verify or confirm or coiroborate
anythinthha%»he haé said. I would not want te put us in
the positioh-oﬁ having one person give what would be very
sensational testimogy untii or unless we were able to be of

the firm belief that he was, in fact, giving us the truth.
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. Fithian. How long did he work for the FBI?
W

5

. Tanenbaum. 1961:51031966.

Mr. Fithian. Thank you.

Mr.,ﬁcKinngy. ‘How did the bank know?

Mr. Tanenbéum, This man went on television and stated
this. He told this to Dan Rather, I believe, in 1975.

Mr; fithian. Having gone on national television with
it, I wonder if he would be that far off base. I just want
to put thg&m;a*thé record, that this may be something we
will wﬁng.to return to in a public hearing.

Mr. Stokes., If there{are no further questions, you may
proceed.

Mr, Tanenbaum. The other contact with the FBI is with
Warren deBrueys. He is aﬂ FBI agent in New Oileana.lﬂfo¥matiom‘
“of fOséald;s“ .iassociation, alleged association with
Mr. deBrue&s, comes from ané of Mr. deBrueys' own informants,
a fellow by the name of Orest Pena.

Mr. Pena had testified before the Warren Commission and,

in fact, denigd any knowledge of Lee ﬁarvey Oswald's having

stance and he néw says that his earlier teétimony before the
Commission w§; the result of fear E} in fact, he was
threatened by Warren deBrueys and I quoted in part what he,
in fact, sgi& about that. VThat appears on page 7 of the

memorandum.,

e
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% Mr. Fauntroy. What is his source of that?

Mr., Tanenbaum. Again, Dan Rather on a CBS show.

There is an important area. It gets into what Mr. Feld
was talking to Mr. Sprague about and that was the misleading
of the Warren Cémmission by the‘FBI. It is a very serious
area., It is clearly documented. That gets us into a
woman named Sylvia Odio.

| Let me backtrack for one minute. When I mentioned the

name Sylvia

ia Odio,‘Antonio Veciana, qu was suppcsed to kill
Fidel Ca;tro in Cuba in the early szszith a gentleman

by the name of é}naldo Gonzalez, they were supposed to.uée
bazookas stationed in an apartment and kill Mr, Castro while
he was giving a speech.

éanaldo Goq?alez was captured by Castro's security
people prior to the attempted assassination; he was not
with Veciana at the time.

Gonzalez hid in Sylvia Odio's father's farm outside of
Havana for a period of time. It was there that Gonzalez,
who was supposed to kill Castro with Veciana, was arrested.
o Sylvia 0dio's parents wereithen arrested and Gonzalez
then told of thé plot to kill him with Veciana,

Odio's“g;rents now live in Miami, in southern Florida.
Again, it may be mere coincidence, but S8Sylvia Odio was
always an iﬁportant-witness to the Commission and the process

the Commission used to impeach her is what is very vital for




E e s
2 o g b A i € 8 O W S

rsplpeae s i, Sl

e P Tt St

10

1A

12

13
4

- 18

16

A7

18

19

20

21

22

2

2

25

35

2-142

our inveaﬁiﬁation. Let us get to that right now. |
*zysylvia 0Odio was a very well-known, influential anti-

Castro Cuban living in Dallas. She was living there with

her sistei Anne, who at the timevwas approximately fﬁyéfzgn"

y ears?old.

- She states that she was visited by three men somewhere
Bed
around the . tlied week of September, 1963 in Dallas at her
apartment. She identified the three men as Leopoldo,

Angelo and Leom Oswald.

AT
After the President was assassinated, she saw Lee

Harvey Oswald on television. She then made the connection
between the Leon Oswald who Yisited her with these two
other men auring the tiz:g~Week of September, 1963 and the
accuséd assaésin of ﬁhe Pfasident. |

She said'téét the three men came to hq; apartment, told
her they h&d’just come fram'New Orleans aﬁ&.they were
interested in havipg her fund some other anti-Castro

activity.
. They stayed for appréximately f}ﬁ%égg minutes.
She said that Leon Oswéld, the American, did not say
too much; he juét stood by.
A,coupléﬁaf days later, Leopoldo called her back and
asked her what she thought~about‘the American. She said

not very much because he did not say anything during the time

that you were there,.
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g;yLeppoldo said that this American says that we are not

doing enough, that anti-Castro Cubans are not doing enough,
fhat we should'ﬁe involved in plans to get rid of Kenhedy.
This Ameri@an wﬁs a Marine and some crazy guy who is talking
about killing thé Preéident, that we are not doing enough to
do that.

Sylvia 0Odio did not seek out anybody in law enforcement.
It was thfougﬁ a‘friend of hers Qhom she confided in that
ultimate%&ﬂ}a&”té‘ihe FBI questioning hex.

SYlfia 0Odio's testimony was very difficult to explain,
if in fact she was telling the trﬁth, that Osﬁald visited
her with these anti-Castro Cubans because, again, that would
have opened’up the door to an investigation that the Warren
Commission did not conduct. |

Bear in ﬁind; on December 9, 1963 the Deputy Attorney

General wrote a letter to the Commission. He said to the

sttt S e e e NN A A e e P e ——— e S

Commission that Lee Harvey Oswald acted alone; he was unaided
by anybody. Let us get.through with our work. |

- Now the Commission was confronted with someone like
ﬂ ;ylvia Odio; They are not about to get rid of their work
very fast if théy.have to deal with her. |

o
How doés the Warren Commission: ultimately deal with

her j} and it gets us into two areas. One is the misleading

b&thé FBI of the Commission and the other is this whole

episode of Lee Harvey Oswald allegedly being in Mexico Ciiy,
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because the ultimate conclusion of the Warren Commission

2 about Sylvia Odio is that she is mistaken; Oswald did not
3 v igit her and, in fact, was in Mexico City at the time that
G?‘j 4 he was supposed. to have visited her.
5

5;’ Let us analyze the first thing, that Oswald was not
é there, because one of the individuals who, in fact, visited
7 her stated he visited her with two other individuals who

8 indeed were not Lee Harvey Oswald.

9 Oon %ggteﬁﬁar 16, 1964 j% the chronology here is crucial z;

Lovam

10 on September 16, 1964, the FBI interviewed Wawmsen Eugene
- n Hall, a member of this Key Group I described before, this

12 paramilitary; CIA-funded group operating off the No Name
213 Key in ?lorida.

(./} | | A Aom;‘) @

14 On September 16, 1964, the FBI interviewed Wersen
- 15 Eugene Hall who said 3; and it is documented ;é that he, in
16 fact, viéi£ad Sylvia Odio‘with’two individuals, William

7 Seymour and Lawrence Howard, both of whom were also members

18 of the No Name Key Group; that Lee Harvey Oswald was not

19 | with them; that Odio must be mistaken.

20 | - On Septemﬁer'lﬁ, 1964, Seymour was quegtioned by the
21 FBI. He denied that he, in fact, ever went to visitASylvia
e
77 Odio.
; 2 On September 20, 1964, the third individual, Lawrence

24 Howard denied that he ever went with anyone to see Sylvia

25 Odio.

ouit ¥ 5 4

%
S I

R T A R AL




Iy

PPN SN TS N PN

-

ey

10
1

12

.13

14

18§

‘18

A7

.18

19

20

21

22

23

24

23

City!

38

! ?2-145
IR asnid ¢ )

QQOn September 20th, the same da§ that Howard denied,
sl Hall recanted his September 16th statement to the
FBI.

On Séptemﬁer 21st, the date that all of these documents
were in the possession of the FﬁI, on September 2lst, 1964,
the then-Director of the FBI wrote a letter to ﬁhe Warren
Commission incorporating only the September 16, 1964 state~
ment from Hall; He had it befofe him on Septembér 21st,
Hall's reggntdEioh, and he had two denials from thé
individuals that were with him.

On September 2lst he Qrote a letter to'Athe Commission
indicatipgf as I outlined here on page 9, that the September
16th aubstange,of the Hall statement was, in fact, sufficient
refutation of Sg;via Odio's testimonﬁ. |

There is really more to this area. In the second prong
of the Comﬁiasion's analysis that Sylvia 6&10 is mistaken,
that Lee ﬁarvef Oswald was in Mexico City. Let us analyze
that. | |

- What do we know about Lee Harvey Oswald's being in Mexicol

The Central Intelligence Agency hadz

]?tapes"{

}In Mexico City,[ }n the
phones in the Cuban Embassy and the Russian Embassy in

Mexico City. They indicated with the teletype a message ;%
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1 they had sent a teletype cable to the Washington )ﬂffice

o2 of the FBI, the State Department, the Navy, the following Z}
3 this was on October 1, 1963. Oswald was supposedly on a
* 7h ‘
gf‘ﬁ 4 bus during the ﬁg;x:h week of September, on a bus going from

5 New Orleans allegedly down into Mexico through Laredo.

é }9 This was the time that the Warren Commission fixed that
7 0dio Qad indicatéd that she was visitéd by Oswald. She kept
8 saying she cédld not pinpoint the exact date. They pinpointed
5 it for her. [That is her teétimony about that.

10 Sig;i}icantly, on October lst, the CIA sent the follow~
11 ing message on October 1, 1963: qgneliablaksource in Mexico

12 reported that an American male who identifiex\gimself as

X
13 Lee Oswald contacted the Soviet Embassy in Mexi@o City

14 inquiring whether.ﬁhe Embéssy had reéeived any Jews concern-
Y ing a telegram ;hich had been sent to Washing@én.

16[] ‘ 5Tha American was described as appro&}ﬁétaly 35 years
7 old with an athletic build, about 6 fgaé’tall with receding
18 hairline. It is believed’that gﬁwiia‘may be identical to

19 Lee Henry Oswald born.a&ﬁﬁ”ﬁg:ober i§39' a former Marine

T,

20“Mwhca defected to the Soviet Union‘in October /59 and later

"
N
i,

21 made arrangemants through the Unlted %Fates Embassy in

22 Moscow to reéhrn to the United BiifxﬁjWith his Russian~born

C;gé 23 wife.™ | S

*‘—'-«uw“

2 | They indicate the name of his wife and child.

(5} 25 "The information in paragraph one is being disseminated
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1 to your representatives in Mexico City. Any further infor-

2 mation received on this subject will be furnished you.

3 éy"This information is being made available to the
2 4 Immigration and Naturalization Service."'
) 5 Obviously, the age and description of Oswald is

é inaccurate, but in addition they sent a photograph of this
7 person they claimed was Lee Oswald and that photograph, we
8 do not have to hire any experts to tell us whether or not

9 that person ig.Lee Harvey Oswald. Unequivocaply, beyond

e

o g
R

10 any and all doubt, that person is the person described in

1y || the cable.
sere igm
12 Now, on November 27, 1976 at an Executive Gemmitbee
1 weedbdsy questioning was conducted by Mr., Sprague and
(:; T - Cha i P wn Sl weve
T 14 Congressman Thone' Congeasasman Preyer, i present when

s Mr, Phillips wa;;questioned. Mr. David Phillips was the

16 | head, ultimately, before’he retired of all Western Hemisphere
17 | operations of the CIA. He came foxward and testified and

18 indicated to the subcommittee of this ¢gmmittee that there

was photographic surveiliance of all people going in and

19
a0 || -OUt of thesé'ﬁmbassiea,{ |
il ,]that in fact at’the timg that Lee‘Harvey Oswald
- was allegedlﬁ'in Mexico City something happened to the
Q;ﬁ 23 camera and it was>not~§aking pictures.
2 In ordérhto explnin-fhe mistake in t?at cable of

(@g 25 October lsgihat‘was sent- by the CIA, he went on to say in
:'J’: .

Sa
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essence that when this fellow introduced himéelf from the
Soviet Embassy on the phone as Lee Henry Oswald ;} bear that
in mind when you get this whole thing in mind logically ﬁi
Lee Henryvﬂswald 7}’it is Harvey, not Henry é— he said the
person ‘identified himself as Lee HenrY,Oswalé. When the
tape was given to someone to transcribe, mistakenly'a
photograph was given to that person éﬁd the transcription
and photograéh was sent back to Washington.
QﬁThat iglxhe'faason for the foul up..

We fﬁ;t recently had in our possession. a November 234
1963 letter that Mr. Spragﬁe indicated in substance was
sent to the’Secret Service Chief; James J. Roqé; from J,

Edgar Hoover. This has just come to light.

- I dare say thatvvary few people know about this, that
is that this piece of information has come to light, that this
letter has surfaced, that indicates, in substance on page

12 of the memorandum, that the Central Intelligence Agency ;?

I am guoting here from the letter:yfykhe éEEE?himiptelligence

Agency advises that on October 1, 1963 an extremely ‘sensitive

himgelf as Lee Oswald héd contacted the Sov Embassy in

“-.

it should be: e of this Bureau who have conversed with

Oswald in Dalla&.Te have observed phatograp of the
iond

individual referred to above and have listesfd to a recording

)
2
e
b
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'l of his voice. These special agents are of the opinion that

2 | the above-referred to individwndl was not Lee Harvey Oswald.™S

3 C;D’Mr i?rague. If I may interject at this point, just
E 4 | to emphasize that when we guestioned Mr. Phillipa, Mr. Preyer

51 and Mr. Feld, the CIA had stated previously and Mr. Phillips
é stated at that time that the tape recordindfthat the CIA had
7 on Oswald in Mexico City had been destroyed within approx-

Bllewing
8 imately a week uﬁgﬁ&n the recording, that they were not in

9 existencewgﬁ the time of the asaasaination of President
10 Kennedy.*
" So we‘now have a document indicating that agents of thev
12§ FBI listened tuinn-uunﬁﬁﬁuguﬂi thege tapes after the
13 asaassinatibn. Certainly this flies in the face of the
14 testimony given b§ Mr. Phillips of what the CIA has previously
.15 presented and r;ises now an additional question, if such
16H» a tape wefé in existence after the assassination, why was
7 that tape deatroyed.mf it was..
18 Now he ;%. Mr., Philliys said prior to the assassination
19. ‘it was just a tape routinely used again. Query: was
20 | -this a tapeyfépresanting someone calling himself Lee Harvey
21 Oswald &eatxoyed after the assassinatlon? That is the
22 | aiestion raiéed..v
fxéé 23 df course, an additional thought to be raised at this tinpe

24 Mr. Tanenbaum xeferred earlier to Mr. Veciana indicating

(53 25 that one of the things that had been requested of him after

S,
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1 the assassination, contacting some relatives in Mexico City

2 g:pnwthe purpose. of getting those relatives to say they had
3 seen Oswald in Mexico City, these dates start to raise some

4 |  question as to whether there has been a deliberate attempt

5 to make it appear that Oswald was in Mexico City.

) - Mr. Stokes. Let me ask this question. You say that the

. ic N
7 “ report from J. Edgar Hoover to Ro@#y has just surfaced and

is new?

9 Mr. Tanenbaum. When I say that, it was just releaseé

e

10 that we know of.

N Mr. Stokes. Released by whom?
11 Mr. Tanenbaum. It was released from the Secret Service.
13 Mr; Stokes. Whom did they release it to? . Publicly?
g Mr. Tanenbauﬁ;J“They released it to an individual.
15 Mr, Stokes;i We have‘it in our possession?
16 1 Mr. Tanenbaum. Yes:’wé do.
7 Mr.Stokes. I see.
18 Mr. Tanenbaum. Let me gét‘that documént for you;
19 Mr, Stokes. This doée not appear in the Senate report

20 .orVin anonﬁhér of the investigatory agency reports?

21 Mr. Taqenbéum. No. .
2 I.am pagging ;ut to you now é copy of that letter.
H 23 Mr. Stokes. ‘Thank you very much.
2 Mr. Taﬁenbaum. Onenlaaf point on this, Mr. Chairman,

25 whether or not this tape was ever destroyed by the CIA, there
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v is another important fact here that is that the substance of

2 E;his tape was never given over to the Warren Commission.

3 CQW'Now, we have information from an individual that there

4 is a gentleman in Dallas who is prepared to come forward. It

5 is our belief 2} we have not talked to;him; an individual whg
6 | has talked to him has passed this on to us 7; his name is
7 Edward McBee. He was a bartender whoyworkéé for Jack Ruby
8 and other niéhﬁclub owners in Dallas and he, in fact, testi-
9 || fied before the Warren Commission that he did not know

o

10 Oswald and he knew of no relationship between Oswald and

N Jack Ruby.

12 He p:esently is recevering from cancer and has indicated
13 to the individual who‘called us that approximately e%éggn

14 days before the aésﬁSsination there was a meeting in his
15 club where he wg;ked and that the individuals who were

16 I present af'this méeting wezé Lee Harvey Oswald, Jack Ruby,

17 a fellow by the name of Emilio Santana, Guy Bannister and

18 approximately four or five other individuals from Neﬁ Orleans
19 | ‘and Mexico City. |

20 - Let usxjﬁét quickly look at some of the‘indiviﬂuals who
21 were at thiaamaéting thét we khqw about. ’He positively

’ﬂ

2 identified & photograph, when showed to him by a researcher,

{f;A f 23 of Guy Bannister. Guy Bannister 7} this gets back to Mr.
. o ,
2¢ | Thone's question about the Fair Play for Cuba activity ==~

’t
25 Guy.Bannister was a former FBI officer in charge of the

A

%

i
.
I

b
-
-

RO S I

e
L 1 S
Cé
.




G

N #2T

PR AR

10

N
12

13

14

<135

16

A7

8

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

45 2-152
Chicago ﬁffice. He retired in 1955 and later ran a detective
agency. The agency's office was at 544 Camp Street ;; that
gets us back to the Fair Play for Cuba activity. That i5v
where the hea&qgarters were listed. Again, Lee Harvey Oswald
was the dnly member of that organization in New Orleans.
Qﬁ Also at 544 Camp Street were other active anti-Castro
Cuban groups. Emilio Santana is anotﬁer individual who was
a member of tﬁia No Name Key Gréﬁp. We have photographs of
him. #me” |
' e

Also, members of this No Name Key Group were Manuel
Garcia Gonzalez, stanéing next to Oswald whethe was handing
out the Fair Pl#y for Cuba literature ?} by the way, there
is some photographic evidgnce to suggéat that when Oswald
was handing out théyFair Play for Cuba literature when
Manuel Garcia‘Gohzalez was standing next to him that it was
done befofé the internatioﬁal Trade Mart in New Orleans.
That ia‘whereJCIay Shaw worked. |

In the photographs, there is an individual who appears.

One can almost be certain it is Clay Shaw walking towards

-Oswald when he is handing out this literature and going into

the office building where hé, in fact, worked,
Loriz?§:11;3$v
Yes, sir?
Mr, Fithian. You say on page 13 73 and you just
recently said, and before you get too far beyond this, you
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said "Recently McBee recanted his stogy. He now states"” ;}
and then you go on to indicate what he states about the

g roup meeting in his tavern and so on. He states this to

whom?

Qanm.zmaneﬁbaum. He stated it to one Gary Shaw, an
individual who has been active in research in the assassina-

tion for some years.
Mr. Fithian. You have not had any correspondence with
N
Mr. Tanenbaum. No; we have not.
Mr., Fauntroy. Would the gentleman yield?

F/ﬁn‘en,
Mr, @

I would be happy to yield.

Mr. Fauntroy. What ;s the feasibility of bringing Mr.
McBee here, both‘iﬁ terms of not compromising his reputation
and in terms of his health?

Mr. Tanenbaum. I have not spoken to Mr. McBee and I

cannot answer the question until we actually do speak with

“him in Dallas, which we have to do.

Mr, Preyer. Do you know of any way to corroborate

-McBee? If you could substantiate his testimony -7 the

M

whole Warren Commission is anchored on the premise that
Ruby and Osﬁgid»have no connection with each other. If this,

and what yo@ say later, could be demonstrated, it could be

very important.

Mr. Tanenbaum. Before we could be in a positién, Mr.
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waﬁm H
Prever, to corroborate anything he sald, we obviously, in the

very, very first instance, we have to speak to him in person.
i}/ Mr, ggginngg I wonder if this is the sort of smoking
gun that Congress is looking for? It is not proof, but it
is a big question.
The .mere fact that there would be a man who was there
and was going to testify under oath cértainly would assuage

a lot of my colleaguesg lesmtms

Mr. Tanenbaum. If our budget will permit, we will make
any effort to go down to ballas and speak with him,

Mr. Preyer. Is this the type of witness you could ask
to take the polygraph test?

Mr. Tanenbauﬁ. I dornotrsee any reason th we could not
do that. 8

You méntioned polygraph, Mr. Preyer. Orest Pena, whom
I indicated was the informant for the New Orleans FBI agent

says he-demands that we give him a polygraph test. Because

in fact deBrueys threatened him before he testified before

.the Warren Commission.

Mr. McKinney. I wbuld like to make an added comment.
I do not bei{éve that there is any secret that there are
many people in Congress who are saying well, let's let the
Black Caucus have Martin Luther Xing's asgassination;

Kennedy is f%fg;;n yvears down the drain.
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ﬁ& Is that a correct assumption?

If there were to be found any smoking gun to keep this

fommittee going, it would be far more psychologically valuablg

if it were to be found in the older case. I am just telling
- can

you where I think I,count numbers. That is where my numbers

are at.

I do not want to see the ?Bmmittee compromised on the
short-sighting of thése investigations, either one of them,

I do not wan;»to;be in a position like I have been in too

A7
many times in this place where I have to turn what is

commonly called a streetwalker to get something throughau

AR, As a member of this %omittee ,AI trust and

ddmire you guys and your reputations and everything else,
but if you essmes find us anything that will get those

bloodhounds out there w

questioning

Kennedy, I think that we have this issue locked, and your

-employmenf Qould be a great deal more secure.

Mr, Stokes. Mr. Tanenbaum, may I inquire about how
= T .

%

much longerfggur,presentation will take? I am thinking in
terms of the fact that it is now quarter of 6#®. I do not
. : W'

know how much longer the yeﬁbers want to continue this

evening.

B
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I Q}COuld you give me some ldea?
2 Mr. Tanenbaum. Fifteen to twenty minutes.
Z
3 -;r. §£okes. All right. Please proceed.
4 Mr. Tanenbaum. - Now during the time of the meeting that
5

McBee says took place and the assassination, witnesses came
6 forward to indicate that Jack Ruby transferred power of

7 attorney to his sister. Now, the FBI was made aware of this

ﬁ fact ﬁ;
9 Mr._ggghiﬁh. May I interrupt and ask just one question,

10 whether Guy Bannister is still existing?
1 Mr, Tanenbaum. Could you repeat the question?
12 Mr. Fithian. Is Guy Bannister still alive, one of the

13 participants of the alleged meeting el /én days before the

14 assassination?
~15' Mr. Tanenbaum. It is our impression, from what we

16 I know aboui'Guy Bﬁnnister;eéhat'he is no longer alive., The
J? FBI was éiven this information that Jack Ruby transfered

18 his power of attorney sho;tly before the &ssassinatioh. In
19 | fact, they did not investiggte this.

20 || - We.ngwgﬁnow that the law firm that handled this matter

21 has destroyed their records. They have numbered files ;}

: W
22 and assume for the minute that this is file 5,000, they
ra * 4 ‘ ) .
b 23 have destroyed numbers through 7500.
24 However, this woman, who was a secretary, is still
I «
25 a round.
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Q?Let us discuss the organized crim; aspect of this case.
There is an individual whom we understand is willing to come
forward and testify. His name is Louis McWillie, presently
in Las Vegas, &eigg?. He was a very close friend of Jack
Ruby, and Ruby indicated that he was like a brother to
him.

Th ?rﬁel;ow, McWillie, goes back into orgaﬁized crime
in the S%igzwhen he was operating casinos in Cuba. He has
indicateq@thagviﬁ 1959 Ruby travelled to Cuba and viéiteé

A Q&&?eéb
a fellow by the name of Santo Trafficante, Jr. Trafficante)
is presently operating his organized crime activitigs in
o,

Tampa, Flgggﬂé. He allegedly is one of the kingpins of

international narcotics. All- ‘trafficking:al;egedly

flows through him.

Trafficante was associated with Rosselli and Giancang,
both of whom are dead. Rosselli testified before the Senate

Committee on Intelligence. It 'was Rosselli's testimony that

“indicated, among other things, that Trafficante was the

Mafia link, he was the coordinator for the CIA when they

“would contact organized crime to kill peoble, most notably

Fidel Castro.
s ;
Trafficante was put in jail by Fidel Castro in 1959

after the ;evoiution, ‘When he wasg released, he was relsaged
with another fellow. That fello% was none other than

lonan
besne Eugene Hall.

-
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9? Trafficante has been qﬁ;tad by a Cuban exile in Miami

3

as stating, some time before the asgassination, that JFK

was going to get hit. This whole organized crime activity,

as it relates to th;a case, involves the people who, in fact,
were involved with Castro before and during the revolution, -
and that is Frank Sturgis, who was gppéinted by Castro after
the revolution in charge of security for the Air Force, and
as the liaison and coordinator of all the casinos in Cuba.

So“Sturg;g, who is also known as Frank Fiorino was
involveﬁazzth all of these people.

One year after Rossellil testified before the Senate
Fﬁmmittee,nhe was murdered. That case is still under
.hvestigation. I believe three days prior to his testimony
befofe the Senate}#dmmittée, Sam Giancana.wasfﬁuraered, and
that case is stillbbétggi1nvestigated. |

Trafficante never testified before any ommittee about
his alleged involvement with the CIA plots to kill other
people, particularly Fidel Castro. The ostensible reason

why he was not called before the Senate/tﬁmmittea was that

" he allegedly was in Costa Rica.

Hopefully, as far as we are concerned, he is in Tampa,
P N i
F%:’Qig, bad%uge he is an individual, I think, that we would
like to talk to under oath and discuss with him under oath
what he knowsvabout theée people and, most pointedly, what

he knows about the assassination of the President.

4;,,%"&%«..»,”.
o
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5# Mr, Sto&gs. Mr. Tanenbaum, let me ask you a question.

2-15¢

s

You éuote Jose Ulman as saying ;} I guess guoting Trafficante
to the effect that Kennedy was going to be hit. Where do
we get that information?
Mr. Tanenbaum. That comes from our investigator who
is in Florida now.
Mr, Stokes, From him having taiked to whom?
Mr. Tanenbaum., Ulman.

Mr. Stokes. Is Ulman a willing witness?

PR
et

Mr, Tanenbaum. I do not know the answer to that ques~
tion. He is a person whom we would like to speak with.

Mr. Spragué. Mr. Chairman, may I say that in our
opinion, considering the comments made previously, that we
would urge upon this’¢%mmittee the issuance of a subgggna
for Mr. Trafficante, one for him prepared personally and the
other for hia records touchdng upon the areas that have
just been commented upon by Mr. Tanenbaum,

I might say this. If the gbmmittee should decide the
issuance of these two subs?gnas, I think that here it is
extremely iﬁportant that not one word come out of this hearing
room because in the event that Mr, Trafficante is still in
Florida, thégﬁomeﬂt that there ié one word out of this
room, he will no longer be in Florida.

I think that it is extremely important in this instance,

and our people would like to dispatch it this evening, to

O A
IR S
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! go down to Florida for the purpose of serving these two

-
2 'vsubpienas, for the production of Mr., Trafficante next
L
3 | Wednesday. We have to give our people enough time to try

4 | to seek him out and to serve these Bubgéénus, these two

5 subgganas,

6 ) Mr. Stokes. Mr. Thone?

. C//:ff = |

7 Mr. Thone. What records?

8 Mr. Sprague. We do not knéw whether "he has any

9 | records, but.our demand is that he bring with him all notes
*wcfi"‘

10 and materials and documents received, vouchers, memoranda,
" correspohdence,.from January 1958 to December 1964 related

12| to attempts to assassinate Fidel Castro.

213 I might interject, remember supposedly he was, at one

14 time, working at tﬁé*behest.of the CIA coordinating such

1% attempts, and we would be interested in any notes, memoranda,
16 | paymants‘ﬁﬁat were made. |

17 o Cbntinuing onj- all such material relating to attempts

18 | to assassinate, or the aésasain&tion of, John F. Kennédy and
19 §uch material relating ta the groups and organizations known
20 | -as Alpha 66;,international Anti-Communist Brigade, No Name

21“ Key Group, the Cuban RéQolutionary Councii; and relating to

27 | his own relégééwﬁr;m‘prison in Havana, Cuba.
Q;? - 73 I am n@tvstgting'whag I expect. Encompassing any and

54 | alliareas relating to the inquiry.

25 Mr. Thome. Being serious about it, you cannot expect that
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1 ! he has any records.
2 gaégr. Sprague. I would tend to agree, but who knqwg?
3 1f someonghdoing work on behalf of the CIA, if at that
4 instance he initiated, or has something to grant him
5 perhaps some im&unities? |
6 - We do not know. Who knows.
7 Mr. McKinney. May I follow thrdﬁgh on a point and get
g || ¢ounsel's opinion?
9 One, we#yavé baxﬁéction . you find him, you serve

R ,
10 him, he comes and testifies. If he took the,ﬁifth‘ﬁhendment

m himself, we would have a hell of a point. .
12 TWO, if he disappears, wouldipﬁunsel advise that we make
13 || as much of-ég;int of his having been served and having dise-
14 appeared? Wagld éhﬁt.alsb heip us with our pioblem?
s Mr. Spragu;. Mr, McKinney,‘of course, our approeach is

" that we, ih fact, want this person's testimony under oath.

}7n As we-see it, assuming that we are able to move expeditiously

}
18 without word ggtting out,‘to serve him w7 2s I see it, there

. . Iéf are four .courses.

w0 Il - - ‘One, hé‘éan go into ?@urt attacking the legal basis
2“ of this dommittee, g@nétitutional basis. SecondiE; he can

- flee, havingxbegn served.

5 - '
C; B 2 Thirng, he can appear and take whatever’ﬁbnatitutional
nj»”y- 3 o
: : —
2 protection he is entitled to. Fourt&&g, of course, he can
- testify.
G .

I think that speaks in response to your question.

s P
. f
", o .
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‘ability of this Congress to lawfully investigate these two
Qassassinations that that is going to be a question for the

.Congress, whether they want to drop these investigations

53 2-16p

§?'§x. Mcxinney. All four are of value to us,.
=

.

Mr, Sprague, We are making this request, not on the
basis of the first three, but on the basis of; in fact,‘
obtaining his testimony.

Mr. 8tokes. Let me follow up for a moment on Mr.
Mcgihney's question. Let us presume we issue a'aubpoena and
ﬁe is located in Florida, that he is éraperly served and he
then goeé into ﬂourt and files é motion to gquash, on whatever
reason hﬁmgpula base the motion to guash. At that point, we
have a'p;ﬁlic confrontation with a witness, which is something
thatAprior tc this time h#s been subliminal, and at least
not made known to the public in terms of the investigation.

pr does that affect{the investigation, a recalcitrant
witness, one who doés,not want to submit?

Mr. Sprague; We still have many areas, as yeu:gathered

from the presentétion you heard, to proceed. Of course, I

do suggest that with a yﬁurt attack pending.,against the

with such a Court test éendipg._
Mr. McK{ﬁnay. Congreés is as ready to be guashed
by the gourts as to have its ghairman questioned.
Mr. S£0kes. Let me ask you another guestion. Let us

assume he comes here pursuént to béing served, and I would

[y
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-at one point or another, make a deeision on the subpoena.

" e W E 2-163
presume you would want to question him in }fxecutive ;fession

because you do not know what he is going to say, and assume
then that with the knowledge that.Giancana is dead, Rosselli

is dead, that he begins exercising his rights and refuses to
testify.
?’Where are we then in terms of the investigation?

gr. §§§¥§§° That raises a question, are you planning
to use McWillie and Ulman? .

Mru‘ﬁggagne; It raises a number of other questiona.ﬁ If
this ¢Emmittee should authorize the issuance of these
subgg;nas after they have been served, not before, after
they have been served, then I would then make a request that
we, immediatély iﬁ this instancé, request of the CIA and the
FBI and any othgr pértinent-governmgnt agency all of their
pertinent file material relating. to contacts with this
particulaf‘individual as’wéll, which would be a further aid
to the inﬁestigation.

Mr. Stokes. Does anyone have anything further?

Mr. McKinney. I was just going to say that we had bettex

Mr. Stokes. You need a rgsolution of these, I assume?
Mr. Spfgéue.‘ That is correct.

Mr. Fithian. Mr. Chairman?

Mr, Stokes. Mr, Fithian?

Mr. Fithian. I wonder if we could indulge thel¢6mmittaa
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Sk
1 to make one more trip to vhe ‘¥loor before we take up this

2 serious matter.
3 ﬁ?Mr. Stokes. All right.
9..; W
(o 4 We will recess.
5 Eé_brief recess was takeﬁgy
6 Mr. Stokes. The‘?émmittee will come to order.
7 Just prior to reecess, we were discussing the subp.ena

8 situation. Mr., Fithianiis not here, but he and Mr. Preyer
9 and I had a few more questions relative to the subpﬁéna
10 process. We might take those up at this time.

1 Here is Mr. Fithian,

o
12 We were just beginning to get back to the suyaéena
oy
13 process, Mr., Fithian, and s might want to be recognized at
N 14 this point for gquestions that you have.
15 Mr., Fithian. I did not have any specific question other
16 than I wanted to make sure we did not just rip off a
17 subpoena before we voted.
18 A couple of mechanical questions, Mr. Sprague. You
19 send an investigator to Tampa. Do your people then actually
, o
20 || . Serve a subp%ena?
21 Mr. Sprague. Yes. It will be a person on the staff
2 that I will'designate.
p[wf 23 I am intending, assuming that these subpoenas are
-
2 authorized and issued, to désignate Mr. Tanenbaum, Mr. Klein

C-b 25 and Mr. Johnson. The rules, while they do not spell it out,
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but the custom is that personal service :.is réquirad. In

fact, there may well be a problem or 2. possibly of harm

in personal service.

9)It wéuld be my opinion that upon théir ascertaining
that that indiQidual is at his residen;e, an attempt, then
to serve by identifying themselves and their puipose and
what they have to the person who is tﬁen barring access.

It is then sufficient service.

i

Mr. Thone:” If Mr. Johnson offered me a subéwgna, I would
b o
take it.

Mr.'Fithiun. I think you answered -the question. I
am assuming you just do not walk up as a complete stranéer
to a guy 1i£é this, and therefore the person blocking the
entrance receiv%ng the subég;na considered thé subgggha
had been legally served.

Mr, Sbrague. Our peo@le are going tb identify them-
selves td the person who is there at the entrance to the‘
premises, fully identifying themselves and the purpose,
hopefully having establighed that the person ia in residence.

| If the&rare permitted in, fine. “They will be
accordingly sefved. It may well be that ﬁhey willanot be
permitted eﬁi&y, that they will be barred, in which case
they ﬁill put thét as a request. I am instructing them to
consider sérvice on the:person who is the agent barring

access.

K gt
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C T ke
‘ 1 ‘?:gr. Fithian. May we return just briefly to the earlier
iy -

2 subgpena that was authorized?

3 . As I understand the nature of that subpoena is such that
€ 2 4 1 the person named in it will actually come to Washington?
5 Mr: Sprague. The subpoena reads that way, Mr. Fithian,

é but that is not required. That is just for the control of

7 the physical evidence so that as we wgnt to we can then take
8 up with thamvtﬁe brinéing of it~to‘Washington.

9 xf,ﬂggxnpﬁrposes of chain of custody, they desire to

10 meet the people who are transporting it, fine. We have no

1 objection to that.

12 My, Fithiad. There is no difference between that
L 13 l subpoena and the one that you are now talking about?
tgg; 14 Mr. Spragug. Yes. fhis subpoena one is for the %;
18 actually a aubgégna of the person. That is one of the two
16 * subggbnas;ﬂ
17 The second subgééna is for these records. Technically,
18 I guess if that person wanted to say to our people, here
;91 are the records, you can cart them back, fine. We would be
20 || -glad to cart them back.
21 Mr.:Fithiah. I have no further guestions.
2 Mr, Stgiés. Let me ask you a further mechanical
Qgﬁi N | question.
24 Once we have signed/this subp“gha, pursuant to the

25 ¢Bmmittee's action, does that subgéena_go through the Clerk's

O A R IR K
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office of the House? Who actually issues the subpgena?

i

i?guu Sprague. Once it is signed by you, it remains‘with

us, in our possession, until actual service.

Mr. Stokes. ‘That is standard procedure under House

rules!
- Mr. Sprague. That is correct.-
Mr, Stokes. I am wondering mechanically, in terms of

keeping what takes place here an absolute secret, as you

have requested; ‘whether we had to go to the Clerk's office
s

where obviously it would be a problem, but we do not have

to?

Mr. Sprague. We do not have to, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Stokes. Are there any further gquestions on this
point?

s

Mr. Preyer. . Mr. Chairman, I move the following
resolution. ﬂReaolved, that the majority of»the members of
the;#bmmittee being present, the majority of the membars

voting, that the yBNmittee hereby authorizesthe following

“‘ma-‘”"'*

subgbana and directs the’¢hairman tJ sign such subgéena.
o u

Mr. Stokes. Would the 7ﬁerk read the subgﬁena?
Mrs. HMavfin, [:r(ﬁ.:‘d!u *_]
Ms. Marties,

By authoriﬁ?“mT“tzi House of Representa-.

N
tives of thé Congress of the United 8
-

Richard A. Sprague or any assfﬁ&gnt designated by him, you

tes of America to

are hereby commanded to summon Santo Tyafflcant, Jr. in
e

2-167

Tampa, Flanéi%g to be and to before thL Select Committee on

i, g
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Assassinations of the Housé“ﬁf“kmprﬁggntativés of the United
States, of which the Heagfnhio Louis gg&gfs isféhairman,

in theiriﬂhamber, in the #&ty of Washingy;n, on March léth,
1977 at the hour of 10:fe-ebebesk a.n. ,ﬁihen and there to

testify touching on matters of inqu§x§frelated to aaid‘gbm-
-

e

-

mittee, and he is not to depaggwﬁkthout leave of said
! — o a .

}&xmnittee. A

’ﬁerein, fail not makeﬁfétgrn of this summons, witness

my hand and the seal of the Bouséﬁpf Representatives of the

e

United Sﬁates in the}ﬂity of Waagf;gton this 9th day of
March, 1977.%%. ="

Mr. Sprague. There iz a second aubgégna as well,

Mr. Stokes. We will have to take action on this one
first, §

You have heard the reading of the Resolution? We are
ready for«the qﬁestion.

Allnin favor, say aye.

Eé chorus of ayesi?

Mr. Stokes. Those opposed?
lgp respons%z7
Mr. Stokes. The motion is carried; so ordered.
o
Mr. Preyer?
Mr. Preyer. Mr., Chairman, I move that: Resolved, the
majority of the members of the'ybmmitteeebeing present,

the majority of the members voting, that the‘g6mmittee hereby

Y ot
B, msttmnnd e demesl K e onge
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/‘\5
authorize$the following subgggna and directs the/ﬂﬁairman

to sign such subé@%na.

Mr. Stokes. Theﬁ%lerk will read the subpoena.
Hrs, Harfin, E'Q@%";SJ .
Ms., Martiak. By authorit§\bfngg House of Representa-

o,

tives of the Congress of the United Statég“eﬁ America to

“,

A .
Richard A. Sprague, or any assistant designated“by him, you

N
are hereby commanded to summon Santo Trafficante,‘gr. in

e

Tampa, Flcﬁ&déﬁtc be and to appear hefore the Seleét Committee

on AssassinatiSns of the House of Representatives pf the
N {

United States, of which the Hong®abie Louis Stokes is

&

,zhairman and to bring with him any or all notgéi materials,

documents, receipts, vouchers, memoranda,aeérrespondence

from January, 1958 to December, 1964 _relating to attempts

to assassinate Fidel Casgtro; same relating to attempts

o
to assassinate or the asfassination of President John F.

——

2

. LT e ¢ ‘ Y 5
Kennedy; the same rei&t&ngﬁto groups or organizations known

",

Mo
as Alpha 66, International Antirtmmpunist Brigade, the No

“‘M“

Name Key Group and the Cuban Revolutiéﬁagy Council; the same

relating to your release from prison in Hatha, Cuba, in
their/dhamber, in the €ity of Washington, on ﬁgrch 16, 1977,

at the hour of l0séé=eedwek a.m., then and there to testify
& ‘ %
touching on matters of inquiry related to said/ggmmittee,

and he is not to depart without leave of said/égmmittee.

P

5

4§erein, fail not make return of this stmmons, witness

&

my hand and the seal of the House gﬁwﬁgpresentatives of the

el
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United States’ in the(ﬁity of Washington this 9th day of March,
19770 e
5”5?“' ftokes. You have heard the reading of thg
Resolution. Are you ready for the gquestion?
Those in favor, say aye.

Eé'chprus of ayeggy

Mr, Stokes. Those opposed, no?*

E?o resédnsézz V g

Mr.‘ggokéé.ﬂ The motion is carried. So ordered;

Mr. McKinney. Mr. Chairman, could the records show the
gembersfpresent, in case there is any question?

Mr, Stokes. Mr, Thone, Mr. McKinney, Mr. Anderson,

Mr. Preyef, Mr. Fauntroy, Mrs. -Burke, Mr. Fithian and the
Chairman. \

Does that take care of the subgggna matters?

Mr. Sbragne; Yes,; it does.

Er.VStokea. Is there anything further, Mr. Tanenbaum,
in your presentation? |

Mr. ?anenbaum. Yes, sir.

There afE'really just a few more items. One is a letter
that allegedly was written, and I underliﬁe and underscore
allegedly wfiéten, by Lee Harvey,Oswald to Mr, Hunt. We have
not been able to‘hava any experts in the field of hand-

writing actually analyzé‘the letter, We do not have the

originﬁl letter, and I have in total indicated on page 17

R T et
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of the briefing memorandum the substance of the memorandum,

2 so when I say "allegedly,” members of the}ﬂgmmittee, I do
3 not like to talk about a document that we should have had
f? E 4 analyzed but for the fact that we were involved in the
5 situation that we are in and ;} and this is somethihg for
6 you to take up with the Attorney General i; we do not have
7 the original of,
8 é? This letter was allegedly éent in 1974 to the FBI. The
4 individu%;,»WHB is in Mexico City, whose name we do not know
10 but only know his initials, they are P.S. ;} there is a
M postmark on the envelope indicating Mexico City. This
12 individual has indicated he sent this letter that appears

P ‘ 13 on page 17 of the briefing memorandum to the FBI in 1974
ﬁ,?f . » . -
14 and heard nothing.

- 15 Waiting Sg% yvear, he then sent it to a gentleman called
16 Penn Jones; a researcher in Texas, a researcher of the
17 Kennedy assassination. Mr. Jones, when reading "Mr. Hunt,"
18 assumeéd it was H.L. Hunt and conducted an inquiry as to

19 whether it was H.L. Hunt.

20 §f - He did not come to any definitive conculsion.

F3 This lesper surfaced for our purposes when a newsperson
e g 22 in Dallas cglled me to indicate that he had this letter
{ljg 23 and that the FBI was coming to question him about this

.24 letter and this was several weeks ago.

25 I then tried to call wp the Director of the FBI to find
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~out if, in fact, they had thia letter, whather or:not: they

had an original copy of the letter or whether they had a
copy, the likes of which we had, and whether, in fact, ﬁhey
were conducting an investigation into thé assassination of
the President of the United States.

%QThe episode that I will relate ‘in fact happened, because
I was there and I asked my secretary to call u%_the Director
whom, I was informed, was away and his number one assistant
was on t%ﬁfphaﬁe and told the secretary when she identified
who I was that he did not want to speak to me.

Then another person came on the phone. After two more
people, we hung up and called again. I then got the gentlem
man who was the number one person in charge, and he indicated.
that yes, the Fgl,?he thought ﬁ} he was not sgre 7} was
conducting an investigation into the assassination. I did
not say I>Qaa talking about the Lee Harvey Oswald-Mr. Hunt
letter. I just said there was this letter I wanted to télk
about. He gratuitously commented that he knew about ﬁhe»
letter and he would have somebody call,

‘Thatkwéé‘Mr.fnalyg who, in fact, did. Mr. Daly said
that the FBI reéeived this letter in January of /477 and that
in fact the§x;peneé up the investigation. There was an
ongoing investigation of the murder of the President.

He stated that he would not give us the letter and

would only tell us the results of any investigation that they
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were presently conducting.

Q?In a letter that was written some time before to

Mr.. Sprague from the Director, that letter indicated in
substanceAthat~§he FBI was willing in spirit to cooperate
fully with this;ﬂbmmittee. I Asked him about that letter
because it did not seem to me, as a representative. view,
that if tﬁey had a letter that indicates namely, "Dear Mr.
Hunt: I wouid iike information’concerning my position. i
am askin%wggly*foﬁ information. I am asking that we discuss
the matter fully before any steps are taken by me or anybody
ekse. Thank.you. Lee Hafvey Oswald."” November 8, 1963,

It seems to me, as a~representative view, that this
was something of note that we should have been notified about
it. ) |

Mr, Daly indicated that he was aware of the Director's
letter to ﬁr. Sprague, that he in fact wréte. It was his
understanding that they would only tell us the results of

what they found out.

- S0 I mention this, Mr. Chairman, because perhaps you

in 1ight“of othér matters we do not know Qbout right now that
they may bé”i;volved with.

We do not have the ogiginal. If they, in fact, the
FBI, has the origingl,iwe would #exy much like it.

"I have indicated here that théfe are gome sources that
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E. Howard Hunt was the CIA"

éﬁgtion chief in Mexico City

during the time the President was assassinated. This letter
originates from Mexico City. There has been speculatioh that
a fellow by the name of Guy Baldwin, a CIA employee, allegedly
had meetings in his apartment in Mexico €ity and therein

discussed plans tb assassinate the President.

W What we have to do, obviously, i‘a ingquire about the FBI
if they havevtha originals so that we could have, immediately)
an analyﬁfgjdona‘with the known hand of Lee Harvey Oswald and
compare ;£ to this letter.

I do not know whether or not we will be able to do that
with the copies we have. Again, I would ﬂope that that would
be bropght up.

Mr. Stokes. 1 might'say, Mr. Sprague, yéu should make
note.6f that fop the agenda.

Mr. Sbrague.‘ Very Weil; Mr. Chairman..

Mr;'Tanenbaum. Now, Mr. Lehner alluded to AgentABS

and we have heard a tape and discussed it with an»individual

who wasg, at the time, aaﬁérgeant in the Miami Police Depart-

He heard é tape on Novémbe;lO;JEGB ﬁhat was recorded
on Novemban”g,l963. This tape was between Mr. Somerset,
now deceased, ané Mr, Joseph J. Milteer, who died in 1974,
Mr, Milteer was a rabid; right-wing activist. He went to the

apartment of Mr, Somerset. Mr. Somerset, in this one-room
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apartment had a simpde tape~recorder and tape~recorded the

conversation.

9? In substance, what Milteer says is that the President
is going to be killed. He predicts the exact manner in
which the Presiéent‘is going to be killed., He says it is
going to be from an office building with a high-powered
rifle that can be disassembled, and that shortly after the
assassination the police are goipg to arrest someone to allay
pubiio concern,

He é%;; not say that the President is going to be killed
in Dallas. If anything, one can speculate about this if
one desiraar It would have been in Miami, because the
President went to Miami on November 18th.

Ih fact, he, President Kennedy, changed his plans with
his motorcade and was flown by heligpptar everywhere he went
when he was there.

Before we can jump to any conclusions, which we have
not about the Milteer tape, it is significant that this fellow

who was involved in the most extreme and sordid heinous

a statement, actually predicting the manner in which the
President wad killed, on November 9, 1963.

This tape was played the next déy for FBI people and
Secret Service people; We have a.photpgraph that was taken

by Mr. Augens of the AP’wire service of the Presidential

o ot

o e p e D
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motorcade as it was approidﬁiﬁghéh plaza, méking a left-hand

turn on Elm Street. There is a photograph of an individual

, .
who looks again 7 1 underscore this very much ;; like

Mr., Milteer.

grmisa Hess went down to Milteer's residence in Georgia.
We had permission of the Judge down .there, Judge Knight.
Milteer's estate was in probate. With his permission, we

were able to go'thrpugh some of his belongings and property

and materiali ,. -
A?fww ’ t
She found a photograph of Milteer -~ this is not to

7

i .
throw bouguets at us zr but let me just note that in many
of the books that are written on the assassination,. they
have a photograph of this Joseph J. Milteer. The bhotggraph

is not a pictupe of Milteér, although they claim that s }Zf
is.

¥

Miss Heas found thiskphotograph ;} we had not been in
b usiness that long ﬁr it is just an example of the kind of
research staff that we have. I have to doff my cap to(her,
‘'she has done a great job.‘

What we would like to do is compare through the use of
experts on a consultant basis and have them comparetthe
Milteer photdwwith the photo that we have of Milteer's
picture. 1If, indeed, Milteer is there *ﬁtChinQ;t?e President,
one other coincidence when added to all of these other facts

that we certainly we would like to investiate.
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gl Now, with regard to Milteer, when I say we would like

to investigate, Milteer is dead; nobody is going to point the
finger at Milteer. Obvously, we are not going to resurrect
hitm~and bring him up here.

But the FBI interviewed Milteer on November 27, 1963.
They gave that report to the Warren~Coﬁmission. They never
mentioned, from what we know of documentation about that
interview, that they had a tape of Milteer when they inter-
viewed him and_confronted Milteer with his own words on the

e
S

tape.

They mereiy interviewed Milteer the way they interviewed
thousands of other,peoplg) /fnstead of pulling out the trump

ﬁﬁid you predict the manﬁer in which

card and aéking him,
the President of thé United States would be mﬁrdered??in fact
he aaéniéd’itﬁfthéyblay the tape for him, which would be
done in the ordinary course of a decent investigation.

That is not indicated in any material that the FBI haé,

v
80 there is no indication, becauaedthe report that we have

in regard to the Miltéer, interview, there is hothing

mentioned. There is nothing to indicate that this tape was

ever brought to the attention of £he Warren Commission.

I would/ask you, Mr, Chairﬁan, if you would use your
good offices to try to obtain for us the testimony that was
produced bafor§ the Schweiker.committee. That, of course,

would be very helpful, as would all the documents relative
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to all the people whom we hawve talked about. Before we talk

to them, obviously to do the kind of professional job that
you require, we should have all of those documents and all
of that téstimony, the Rockefeller Commission testimony,
the Rockefeller Commission documents, the Edwards testimony
and most pointedly, the Schweiker material.

%?If we could have that as expediﬁiously as possible,
why we would be in a much more solid position to :question
these peéfienand“certainly it would aid immeasurably, 'if
indeed w;(are lucky enough to have Mr. Trafficante teétify
before us, we would like to know as much as possible about
the rattivities of Rosselli and Giancanz. Nothing would
be more valuable-than to have his testimonwyi

Mr, Stokes. Have you made any attempt to get that?

Mr. Tanenbaum. We have had meetings with the/éhief
ﬁ%unsel to the Senate Inouye fommittee noﬁ. All of the
Schweiker material was transferred to Senator Inouye and
it was just a question of whether or not we were going to

receive clearance, which has not been resolved, and then

they will give us that material.

However, Qe have made many calls and few have éver
been returnéﬁi Given the uncertain nature of our existence
and the difficul£ies that we have had, one can conclude it
is just a question of a éatﬁer of time before our request

might expire.
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9?11 again urge your gdoé'OEffégs to try to get these

materials for us.

gr. Stokes. All right. We will be glad to work on

ot Barasaor i VY TR

- that, -
Mr, Preyer. I am afraid I am going to have to leave.
I wonder if I could ask one thing?
What are your plans about Mr, Veéiana?
Mr. Tanenbaum. We have been very desirous to go down

to Florida and.-have Mr. Fonzi present and speak at length'

o

Pos

with Mr. ;eciana. It was brought to our attention from the
conversations that Mr. Fonzi had with Mr. Veciana, he
received in . excess of $250,000 in sgeverance pay ffém
Mr, Bisﬁop in 1973. In.order to cooperate, I should say
this. If Mr, Veqiana received in excess of $250,000 i; let
us not quibble; if he received $250,000 from a man he claims
was a CIA agent and we are able to establish that he reeceived
that much money, that would go a long way to corroborate his
testimony.

We would like an opportunity to go down to Florida.
We have not had a chance to do it. But with the subgggna
that we have froﬁ Mr., Trafficante, we are éoing to attempt to
wipe that ouﬁf;ight now, so I am hopeful that once we talk
to Mr. Veclana, we will have a chance to corroborate some

of the things that he said and Mr. Fonzi has spoken to him

on at least three occasions in substance where he has reported
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back the information that he ﬁas.

W gr w. If I may, there are four other subggﬁnas
in the King case which are all the same in terms of the
wording. 'One is on the ﬂ&rectcr of the f%lice in Memphia:
the other is on the Police Pepartment; the other is on the
?istrict/&ttorney; the other is on the Sheriff.

These are subqﬂ;nas ;5 one is on the Birmingham Police
Department ﬁ% fﬁese are subgzgnas similar to what we had
previously, anﬁ»we would like the ﬂ@mmittee to authorize

o
these subpﬁenas.
Mot

In sending people down on the subg?gnas already issued,

we would like to get it all at one time.
Mr., Stokes. I will recognize the motion.

Mr, Fauntroy. Mr. Chairman, I should like to move that

a majority of the members of the g%mnittee being present,
a majorityfof the members voting, that the ?bmmittee hereby
authorizes the following subg?%naa and direct thedﬂhairman

to sign such Bubgggnas.

Mr. Stokes, Theiﬂherk will read them.

#rg, R,gh‘f'{u .
P, Hamadadd ngy authoriti““f*tne«&puse of Represen-

tatives of the Congress of the United States of America to

Richard A. Sﬁgggue, or any assiatént d gnated by him, you

are hereby commanded to summon Geﬁgmgaxksdale, Sheriff,

O

Sheldon County, Tengpanu& to be and to}appeax before the

Select Committee on Aasassinasipns’ggizge House of

B
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i Representatives of the Uﬁfte&“ﬂtaxes, of which the

*\2
2 Hoqgvub%. Louils Stokes is/ﬂhairman, éﬁq to bring with him all

3 files, reports, correspondence, aketches\lexhibits, documents,
I
4 tapes, photographs,.evidence, and thingsjof any nature

J

5 whatsoever, relating to the 1nvastigation to the death of
& Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. aggﬂ€/; investigation, confine~

7 ment, custody, treatmeggffg:re of the prosecution of James

8 Earl Ray, in their ﬂhumper, in the/ﬁity of Washington, on

iy,
e
’“-..

9 March 16ghq 1977, at the hour Ofxﬁfs&ﬁmvho&uak«a .m., then and
10 there to testify touching on mattefk of inquiry related to

n said)ﬁbmmittee, and he is not to depﬁ?t without leave of said
' ;
1p | Aommittee. . /

"f

13 Herein, fail not make retuigxbf this summons, witness

14 my hand and the .seal of the 26/5e of Repreaentatives of

M
the United‘iiiﬁﬁgwia”fﬁgdﬂity of Washington this 9th day

16 | of March, 1977.

JE——

- 135

@ a similar subpgena: Q?By au ity of the House of
17 R ﬂmm{my A

18 Representatives of the Congress of the Unftqﬁ States of

———

“".
19 America to:Richard A. Sprague, or any assiata?t designated
20 || -bY him, you are hereby commanded to summon H/éh Stanton,

21 Jr.,, Distxic?,kttorney, Sheldon CounﬁﬁﬂlTenqngaow to be and

o N
22 to appear before the Select Commitgge on Asaasaxnations

ey

2 of the House of Repreaentatives of the ﬂn;ted States, of -

24 which the HoQgguhia Louis Stokes is pﬁagﬁgan, and to bring

with him all files, reports, corggﬁpﬁﬁggnce, sketches,
25 " e ...,_.,.‘.x»M

-

o

£
Q_u

ot b e g ST AR, Y
iy,

o

et 8 e




12
13

14

16
7
18
19
20
21
22
23
2

25

7> L R e e 2-182
exhibits, documenta,ltéﬁéﬁi[pﬁ%é%graphs, evidence, and
things of any nature whatsoever, relating to the investiga-
tion to the death of Dr. Martin Luther King Jr., and the
investigafion anﬁ prosecution of James Earl Ray, in their
)ﬁhamber, in the‘f&ty of Washington, on March lgggL 1877 at
the hour of 10 #éspbedsek a.m,, then and there to testify
touching on matters of inquiry relatea to saidgéommittee,
aﬁé he is not to depart without leave of saidgﬂbmmittee.

73

“/%Here%gﬁ,ﬁail not to make return of this summons, witness
my hand ;nd the seal of the House of Representatives of the
United States in the/dity of Washington this 9th day~of
Mareh, 1977."

t"‘im:}‘la_y authority of the House of Representatives of the

Congress of the United States of America to Richard A.

Sprague, or any assistant designated by him, you are hereby

commanded to summon Cap;gﬁa Jack LeGrande, Birmingham

Police Department, Bixmingham,~A1%Qoma to be and to appear
before the Select Committee on Assassinations of the House

of Representatives of the United States of which the Hoggpub&e

.m" "

TLouis Stokes iskﬁhairman, and to bring with him all files,

reports, exhibits, chrespondence, documents, statements,
notes, sketCﬁ;s, photographs, transcripts and things of any
nature whatsoever, relating to the death of Dr. Martin Luther
King, Jr., and the investigation and prosecution of James

Earl Ray in their/ﬂhamber, in the;iity of Washington, on
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March 16, 1977 at the hour of 1 100 o'clock a.m., then and

there to testify touching on matters of inquiry related to
said fbmmittee, and he is not to depart without leave Qf
sai&lﬂbmmittée.e
f%?ﬂerein, fail not to make return of this summons,

witness my hand and the seal of the House of Representatives
of the United States in thefféty of Washington this 9th day
of March, 1977. *€

Q@By gg}hority of the House of Representatives of the
Congress ;f the United States of America to Richard A. Sprague
or any assistant designated by him, you are héreby commanded
to summon E. Winslow Chapman, ﬁirector of thejﬂ%lice, Memphis,

Ten?gpu-t, to be and to appear before the Select Committee

on Assassinations of the Hbuse of Représentatives of the

-

United States of which the Boagrub%o Louis Stokes is ?ﬁair-

- man and to'bring with him all files, reports, correspondence,

aketches,‘exhibits, documents, tapes, photographs, property,
evidence and things of any nature whatsoever, relating'to the
surveillance of Dr. Martin Luther Ring, Jr., the investiga-
tion into ﬁhéldeath of Dr. Méréin Luther King, Jr. and the
investigation aﬁd‘prosecution of James Eari Ray, in their
)ﬁhamber, in“ﬂga F&ty of Washingtoﬁ on March 16, 1977 at the
q:bur of l&ﬁﬁﬁwuioﬁa‘h a.m., then and there to testify
touching on matters of iﬁquity related to said fbmmittee,

and he is not to depart without leave of said Gommittee.

o
s T B
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Cuhowh A

é? "Herein, fail not to make return of this summons,

witness my hand and the seal of the House of Representatives

of March,I1977.f

;m.mffokegg All right. We now have all four.

. We élll now entertain the motion, the four en bloc.

Mr. Fauntroy. I would so move, ﬁr. Chairman.

Mr. Stokes. All in favor will say aye.

Eé iggyua“of ayesi]

Mr. Stokes. Those opposed?

tﬁo.re;ponsgz] |

Mr, Stokes.ﬁ The motion is carried; so ordered.

Mr. McKinneyg Again, Mr. Chairman, I think for the
record we ougﬁt po say thét Mr., McKinney, Mrr‘Stokes, Mr.
Preyer, Mr. Fauntroy, Mrs, Burke and Mr. Fithianc;;Fhere.
I just want this into the record, in caseéour rules are
ever in contest,

Mr. Tanenbaum. One last point. The)ﬁ&mmittee has had

an emissary, an intermediary, really, from the Cuban delega-

they say they have information that they will like to pass
o \
on to the)ﬁﬁmdttee that is from Castro, to you, Mr. Chairman,

and to other members of the ﬁammittee, and in line with this

O

of course, nothing has been done.  If there had, you would

have known about it. I think it is important for you to know
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1 that we have been contacted in that vein, and no one has
) indicated anything about any trips going anywhere near or
3 around the island of Cuba.
e 4 %? In light of that, I also obtained from Senator McGovern

s || the material théﬁ he received from Castro when he went to
6 Cuba, and in that material, simply Castro has outlined in
7 detail some twenggzég&ee attempts on his life and he has a
8 lot of people in jail there.

9 We do not.-know how accurate the information is. They

v,
S

10 are not guided by the Miranda decision. They have a way of

. making people talk.

1 In any event, we have that report also and we have
1 outlined that there are a lot of people, of course, that
L 4 we would like to talk to for further corroboration of the
13 information we discussed with regard to the anti-Castro
g || Cuban activity, people like Mr. Veciana, et al.
. Mr. Sprague. Mr. Chairman, I would bring to the
) !
?bmmittee's attention that the/zémmittee is aware =» Mr.
18 . ‘ T
19 Fithian probably is notlj} from the previous Congress about
2 the information that came to us as an offer of information
. from Castro, and our contacting the Ambassador o the
United Natiofis.
22 |
(o) 2 Mr, Stokes. One moment, please.
Pause
2 [pause) |
(;a 2 Mr, Sprague, Briefly, the Fbmmittee knows about the

Sl A i

N \ ‘;"‘:‘j{sv{z-“‘i:? 1




sl et e

e i

10

11

12

13

14

15

16
7
18
19
20
21
22
23
24

25

s —————
em———

: P ’ < - S “Wr{“’ o ‘&i .
79 o “oiais g 2-1886

previous overture. He made some contact through the Cuban
Ambassador to the United Nations. There was supposed to be

subsequent information related back to us. There has not

been.

52? I am just briﬁging you up to date. My own view is
that with the way in which things have appeared, it is little
wonder that there is no follow througﬁ of conveying :infor=-
mation to us. AHdw&wex, that has not been disclosed by
anyone onvggiafygmmittee or this staff, I want the gomnmittee
to know, #s of today, from San Antonio there is a disclosure
there of our alleged}y refusing a person who was a double
agent. That mayvaffect what is going to happen. I want you

to be aware of that.

i
wne

Mr. %ﬁokeg.. The SanVAnthio paper?

Mr. McKinney. Do you have that particular dispatch in
front of yéu?

Mr., Sprague. I only have :notes that someone gave me
Bbott it. We are going tg get the actual dispatch.

Mr, McKinney. I would like to see that.

Mr. sﬁfaéue. The word being given to me 7% I do not
have the actual'press clipping ;? is the sfatement was the
statement whg;e inﬁermediary is, in fact, a double agent
for Castro.

Mrs. Burke. Was it someone from the UN that we were

negotiating with?

N
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1 §Z§r.&§¥§g§gg;. The Cuban Ambassador to the United Nations.
2 The last thing, Mr., Chairman, Mr., Lehner has one brief

3 additional matter,

Mr. Lehner. This was a matter that Mr. Devine received

il 4

5 st

'

from another gember of Congress relating to Clifton Badd,
retired police officer from the Louisville Police Department.

5
6
7 He was there twentx;gégén Years and retired this past vyear,
8 1976 and he states that he has been interviewed by us.

Mr. Evans intefviewed him, and he states that he was offered
R

10 a contra¢t to kill Dr. King.

n This was offered to him back in 1965 and he was offered

s O Sy

12 || $500,000 by a fellow Louisville, Kauﬂunﬁ& police officer.

13 He also has a tape recording pertaining to that.

14 He recorded the secoﬂd meeting with that officer and

'¥$ supplied us withiit. It is rather garbled. It requires some
16 I work to get an ungarblgd version of this tape, but this

<J7 is something that we will'be loaking into and will be

18 reporting back to theqﬁ%mmittee as soon as we are able to

19 get a better version of the tape and see where the investiga-~

20 tion leads us.

21 Mre Stokes. All right. That is a point in the investi-
o
2 ‘gation which, if you could pursue rather rapidly, it would

6; : - be helpful to us in light of. the interest that this particus
‘&< ) P

2 lar member has shown ‘in some veracityregarding this

25 area.
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?7;&5; Burke. 1In the interview that he disclosed, did
he disclose the source of the money that he was going to
use?

Mr. Lehner. There was the offer of a fellow officer
to him,

Mrsi: Burke., Did the fellow officer disclose? It seems
to me the ordinary question would be, if you were from
Kentucky and this police department, where are you going
to get tnawmbhg&?

Mr. Lehner. I do not think this applies to corporation
law, but the answer may be the Syndicate.

Mr. Stokes., Do we have a written statement from him?

Mr. Lehner., We have the tape and interview notes from
him. He is someone who is cooperating with us and is willing
t o come back and talk to us again.

: Thal is an

Mr, McKinney. “#@® interesting point the/¢%airman is
making, Mé is a member who has changed his mindZ?;nother
gember who voted twice égainst thistﬂﬁmmittee,‘lﬂﬂlﬂl!ﬂ!ﬁ
wiws has changed his mind. This is the kind of thing that ;Z~
unio-annaho&? is going to také, as the ghairman mentioned
earlier, tid?}ts.

Mr. Sﬁgkes. All right. Does that conclude the
presentation?

Mr, Sprague. Yes; it does.

Mr. Stokes. On behalf of the 96mmittee, I will say

F 3%y T owome
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I think you havecdone an excellent job in both cases in

terms of the presentation made here today. I think it has

been very helpful to us in terms of our being able now

to proceed to meet further with the Budget Committee so

that we can betfer put into pétspective the staff needs.
%715 there anything further before Qe adjourn?

Mre Fithian. There is one matter, Mr. Chairman. When
the regulz; ?Bmmittee will be meeting again, there are
several othg;ﬁitems that I would like to take up when we -
are’goipgm;§ meet again for guidance. I wonder if you have
a date?

Mr. Stokes. I would think technically and legally,
since we have set those subgggnas for the 1llth, I believe,

at 10%® a.m., which I suppose is a duly constituted meeting

of this)dommittee, we:woﬁld.have’tOZSet a meeting for this

détQQ S iR donnum,
The first subéﬂ;nas we had earlier today were for the
11lth, Friday the 1llth, I believe.

Mr. Sprague. Mr. Chairman, I do not think that we need

‘a meeting for that day.

Mr, StokesQ I suppose we could legally recess subject
to the callwﬁ% the Chalr and to answer your question, Mr,
Fithian, we have ésked Mr. Preyer to set a meeting tomorrow
of the Budget Committee.‘ He thinks he might be able to

do that in the late afterncon,
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2 tamorrow, a mark-up session, in the morning. I will

3 anticipate maybe we should try to get the gommittee back

R 4 together Friday, after we have the budget pretty well in
N

5 hand.

6 - Mr. Fithian. There are several matters other than the

L
®

7 /Bﬁdget that we could take up.
8 Mr. McKinney. The other point I want to make, I think
9 for the budggtr'meeting tomorrow, we have some answers from

10 Mr, Thompson's/¢5mmittee on one or two items that we

N discussed.

12 Mr. Stokes. Is there anything futther?

1 If not, then at this time, we will recess, subject to
Qi*} 14 further call of the Chair.

15 [@hereupon,' at 7:15 p.m, the/¢6mmittee recessed to

14 | reconvene subject to the call of the Chaifzj

7 - "*é'
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